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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region

  

放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄)

 

根據《商標條例》(第 559章)第 56條及《商標規則》(第 559章附屬法例)第 56條，以下註冊商標的擁有人已就某些該

等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER)

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered.

[111] 註冊編號: 
Trade Mark No.: 

301581903

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址: 
Owner's Name, Address: 

JX Holdings Kabushiki Kaisha (JX Holdings, Inc.)
6-3 Otemachi 2-chome,
Chiyoda-ku, Tokyo,
JAPAN

[740/
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

Wilkinson & Grist
6th Floor, Prince's Building, Chater Road
HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

1,3,4,6,7,9,11,12,17,37,39,42

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration:
放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender
Taking Effect:

09-04-2010 

06-03-2020

  

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：

Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration:

類別 Class 21
Dental floss [floss for dental purposes]; unworked or semi-worked glass [not for 
building]; mangers for animals [troughs for livestock]; poultry rings; cooking 
skewers; tub brushes; metal brushes; brushes for pipes; industrial brushes; ship-
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scrubbing brushes; gloves for household purposes; industrial packaging containers of 
glass [not including glass stoppers, lids and covers]; industrial packaging containers 
of ceramic; glass stoppers [for industrial packaging containers]; glass covers and 
lids [for industrial packaging containers]; cooking pots and pans [non-electric]; 
coffee-pots [non-electric]; Japanese cast iron kettles, non-electric [tetsubin]; 
kettles [non-electric]; tableware; portable coldboxes [non-electric]; rice chests; 
food preserving jars of glass; drinking flasks [for travellers]; vacuum bottles 
[insulated flasks]; ice pails; whisks [non-electric]; cooking strainers; pepper pots; 
sugar bowls; salt shakers; egg cups; napkin holders; napkin rings; trays; toothpick 
holders; colanders; shakers; Japanese style cooked rice scoops [shamoji]; hand-
operated coffee grinders and pepper mills; cooking funnels; Japanese style wooden 
pestles [surikogi]; Japanese style earthenware mortars [suribachi]; Japanese style 
personal dining trays or stands [zen]; bottle openers; cooking graters; tart scoops; 
pan-mats; chopsticks; chopstick cases; ladles and dippers; cooking sieves and sifters; 
chopping boards for kitchen use; rolling pins [for cooking purposes]; grills (cooking 
utensils); toothpicks; lemon squeezers [citrus juicers]; waffle irons [non-electric]; 
cleaning tools and washing utensils; ironing boards; tailors' sprayers; ironing boards 
[kotedai]; marking boards for use with an impress blades [hera-dai]; stirrers for hot 
bathtub water [yukakibo]; bathroom stools; bathroom pails; candle extinguishers; 
candlesticks; cinder sifters for household purposes; coal scuttles; fly swatters; 
mouse traps; flower pots; hydroponic apparatus for domestic horticultural purposes; 
watering cans; feeding vessels for pets; brushes for pets; chewing goods for pet dogs; 
indoor aquaria and their fittings; bird cages; bird baths; clothes brushes; chamber 
pots; toilet paper holders; piggy banks [not of metal]; lucky charms [omamori]; sacred 
lots [omikuji]; boxes of metal for dispensing paper towels; boot jacks; soap 
dispensers; flower vases; flower bowls; wind chimes; upright signboards of glass or 
ceramics; perfume burners; electric toothbrushes; cosmetic and toilet utensils [other 
than electric toothbrushes]; shoe brushes; shoe horns; shoe shine cloths; handy shoe 
shiners; shoe-trees [stretchers]; portable cooking kits for outdoor use; pig bristles 
[hog bristles for brushes].

類別 Class 36
Arrangement for issuance of credit cards or electronic prepaid cards; credit card 
services, debit card services and electronic funds transfer; providing financial 
information; issuance of electronic prepaid cards; agency services for depositing 
electronic money into cards that electronic money users hold; acceptance of deposits 
[including substitute bond issuance] and acceptance of fixed interval installment 
deposits; loans [financing] and discount of bills; domestic exchange settlement; 
liability guarantee and acceptance of bills; securities lending; acquisition and 
transfer of monetary claims; safekeeping of valuables including securities and 
precious metals [safe deposit services]; money exchange [exchanging money]; 
trusteeship of financial futures contracts; trusteeship of money, securities, monetary 
claims, personal property, land, rights on land fixtures, surface rights or lease on 
land; agencies for bond subscriptions; foreign exchange transactions; letter-of-credit 
related services; brokerage for hire-purchase; issue of tokens of value; agencies for 
collecting gas or electric power utility payments; consigned collection of payment for 
goods; buying and selling of securities; trading of securities index futures; trading 
of securities options; trading of overseas market securities futures; agencies or 
brokerage for trading of securities, securities index futures, securities options, and 
overseas market securities futures; agencies or brokerage for entrusting agents with 
on-commission trading in domestic markets of securities, securities index futures and 
securities options; agencies or brokerage for entrusting agents with on-commission 
trading in overseas markets of securities, and securities index futures; agencies or 
brokerage for forward agreement of securities, for forward agreement of securities 
index futures, for forward agreement of securities options, spot and forward 
transaction of securities index futures; brokerage for securities liquidation; 
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securities underwriting; securities offering; transaction of securities subscription 
or offering; providing stock market information; agencies for commodity futures 
trading; life insurance brokerage; life insurance underwriting; agencies for non-life 
insurance; claim adjustment for non-life insurance; non-life insurance underwriting; 
insurance premium rate computing; management of buildings; agencies or brokerage for 
renting of buildings; leasing or renting of buildings; purchase and sale of buildings; 
agencies or brokerage for purchase and sale of buildings; real estate appraisal; land 
management; agencies or brokerage for leasing or renting of land; leasing of land; 
purchase and sale of land; agencies or brokerage for purchase or sales of land; 
providing information on buildings or land (real estate affairs); antique appraisal; 
art appraisal; precious stone appraisal; used automobiles appraisal; company credit 
investigation; tax consultancy; tax agency; charitable fund raising; rental of paper 
money and coin counting or processing machines; rental of cash dispensers or 
automated-teller machines; rental of safes.

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：

The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:

類別 Class 1
Surface preparation agents for metals, resins, ceramics or rubbers; heat accumulation 
agents; cleaning agents for use in manufacturing processes; solvents; solvents for 
cleaning machines and apparatus and machine parts; cleaning agents for machines and 
apparatus and machine parts used in manufacturing processes; carbon materials for 
condensers or rechargeable batteries or oil absorbent, plating solutions, metal oxides 
for sputtering targets, high purity copper sulfate; chemicals; adhesives [not for 
stationery or household purposes]; plant growth regulating preparations; fertilizers; 
ceramic glazings; priming putty; higher fatty acids; antimony; thallium; lithium; non-
metallic minerals; photographic supplies; chemical test paper; artificial sweeteners; 
flour and starch for industrial purposes; unprocessed plastics [plastics in primary 
form]; pulp; antimony; selenium; thallium; tellurium; lithium; silicon for solar 
batteries; silicon for semiconductors.

類別 Class 3
Aromatic hydrocarbons cleaning agents; solvents for cleaning machines and apparatus 
and machine parts; anti-static preparations for household purposes; de-greasing 
preparations for household purposes; rust removing preparations; stain removing 
benzine; fabric softeners for laundry use; laundry bleach; adhesives for affixing 
false hair; adhesives for affixing false eyelashes; laundry starch; seaweed gelatine 
for laundry use [funori]; paint stripping preparations; shoe and boot cream; shoe 
black [shoe polish]; polishing preparations; industrial soaps; soaps and detergents; 
dentifrices; cosmetics and toiletries; natural perfumery made from plants; natural 
perfumery prepared from animal extracts; synthetic perfumery; compound perfumery; food 
flavorings prepared from essential oils; incenses and fragrances; abrasive paper 
[sandpaper]; abrasive cloth; abrasive sand; artificial pumice stone; polishing paper; 
polishing cloth; false nails; false eyelashes.

類別 Class 4
Liquefied petroleum gas; solid lubricants; grease for shoes and boots; leather 
preserving oil and grease; solid fuels; liquid fuels; gaseous fuels; industrial 
gasoline, industrial greases, lubricating oils [industrial lubricants]; mineral oils 
and greases for industrial purposes, not for fuel; non-mineral oils and greases for 
industrial purposes [not for fuel]; waxes [raw material]; lamp wicks; candles.

類別 Class 6
Blinds of metal; irons and steels; nonferrous metals and their alloys for sputtering 
targets; nonferrous metals and their alloys; ores of metal; metal materials for 
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building or construction; prefabricated building assembly kits of metal; loading and 
unloading pallets of metal; turn-tables for load handling; traversers for load 
handling; artificial fish reefs of metal; poultry cages of metal; paint spraying 
booths of metal; metal moulds for forming cement products; pulleys [of metal, not 
machine elements]; springs [of metal, not machine elements]; valves [of metal, not 
machine elements]; metal junctions for pipes; metal flanges; keys [mechanical 
element]; cotter pins; railway points; road signs of metal [not luminous nor 
mechanical]; beacons of metal [non-luminous]; liquid storage tanks or reservoirs [of 
metal]; industrial water storage tanks [of metal]; liquefied gas storage tanks [of 
metal]; gas storage tanks [of metal]; internal floating lids of aluminium for use with 
gas or liquefied gas storage tanks; anchors; mooring bitts of metal; mooring bollards 
of metal; containers of metal for transport; anvils; swage blocks; metal hardware; 
wire ropes; wire nets and gauzes; industrial packaging containers of metal [not 
including metal stoppers, lids and caps]; metal stoppers [for industrial packaging 
containers]; metal lids and caps [for industrial packaging containers]; metal 
nameplates and door nameplates; chains for dogs; metal stepladders and ladders; letter 
boxes of metal; hat-hanging hooks of metal; money boxes of metal; water tanks of metal 
for household purposes; tool boxes of metal (empty); towel dispensers of metal; metal 
joinery fittings; safes; upright signboards of metal; transportable greenhouses of 
metal for household use; metal tombs and metal tomb plaques; ferrules of metal for 
canes and walking-sticks; crampons [climbing irons]; carabiners; rock pitons; diving 
platforms of metal; spurs; sculptures of metal.

類別 Class 7
Machines for cleaning the inside of engines of automobiles; machines and apparatus for 
cleaning engine cooling systems of automobiles; machines and apparatus for collecting, 
reproducing and filling chlorofluorocarbon for car air-conditioners; metalworking 
machines and tools; mining machines and apparatus; construction machines and 
apparatus; loading-unloading machines and apparatus; fishing machines and instruments; 
apparatus for purifying liquid fuels of biomass; oil refining apparatus; chemical 
processing machines and apparatus; textile machines and apparatus; food or beverage 
processing machines and apparatus; lumbering, woodworking, or veneer or plywood making 
machines and apparatus; pulp making, papermaking or paper-working machines and 
apparatus; printing or bookbinding machines and apparatus; sewing machines; plowing 
machines and implements [other than hand-held tools]; cultivating machines and 
implements; harvesting machines and implements; plant fiber processing machines and 
implements [for making agricultural aids of crude vegetable fibrous materials]; fodder 
presses; fodder cutting machines [feed cutters]; fodder mixing machines [feed mixers]; 
cake-fodder crushing machines [feed mills]; milk filtering machines; milking machines; 
chick brooders; incubators for eggs; sericultural machines and implements; shoe making 
machines; leather tanning machines; tobacco processing machines; glassware 
manufacturing machines and apparatus; painting machines and apparatus; packaging or 
wrapping machines and apparatus; power-operated potters' wheels; plastic processing 
machines and apparatus; semiconductor manufacturing machines and systems; machines and 
apparatus for manufacturing rubber goods; stone working machines and apparatus; non-
electric prime movers, not for land vehicles [other than water mills and wind mills]; 
parts for non-electric prime movers for land vehicles; water mills; wind mills; 
pneumatic or hydraulic machines and instruments; adhesive tape dispensing machines; 
automatic stamping machines; electric washing machines for industrial purposes; food 
mixing machines for commercial use; food peeling machines for commercial use; dish 
washing machines for industrial purposes; food cutting, chopping and slicing machines 
for commercial use; electric wax-polishing machines for industrial purposes; vacuum 
cleaners for industrial purposes; dish washing machines for household purposes; 
electric wax-polishing machines for household purposes; washing machines for household 
purposes; vacuum cleaners for household purposes; electric food blenders [for 
household purposes]; repairing fixing machines and apparatus; mechanical parking 
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systems; vehicle washing installations; power sprayers for disinfecting, insecticides 
and deodorants [not for agricultural purposes]; shafts, axles or spindles [not for 
land vehicles]; shaft bearings [machine elements not for land vehicles]; shaft 
couplings or connectors [machine elements not for land vehicles]; bearings [machine 
elements not for land vehicles]; power transmissions and gearing for machines [not for 
land vehicles]; shock absorbers [machine elements not for land vehicles]; springs 
[machine elements not for land vehicles]; brakes [machine elements not for land 
vehicles]; valves [machine elements not for land vehicles]; lawnmowers; curtain 
drawing devices electrically operated; waste compacting machines and apparatus; waste 
crushing machines; starters for motors and engines; AC motors and DC motors [not 
including those for land vehicles but including parts for any AC motors and DC 
motors]; AC generators [alternators]; DC generators; dynamo brushes.

類別 Class 9
Magnetic disks and magnetic tapes whereon computer software is recorded; computer 
peripheral devices; electric calculating machines; billing machines; slide-rules; 
semiconductor wafers; solar batteries; fuel cells; fuel cell generators; card readers; 
films for liquid crystal displays to expand viewing field; batteries for automobiles; 
ear plugs; processed glass [not for building]; electric arc welding machines; electric 
metal cutting machines (by arc, gas or plasma); electric welding apparatus; ozonisers 
[ozonators]; electrolysers [electrolytic cells]; egg-candlers; blueprint apparatus; 
cash registers; coin counting or sorting machines; electric sign boards for displaying 
target figures and current outputs; photo-copying machines; hand-operated calculators; 
drawing or drafting instruments and apparatus; time and date stamping machines; time 
clocks [time recording devices]; punched card office machines; voting machines; 
postage stamp checking apparatus; vending machines; gasoline station equipment; coin-
operated gates for car parking facilities; life saving apparatus and equipment; fire 
extinguishers; fire hydrants; fire hose nozzles; sprinkler systems for fire 
protection; fire alarms; gas alarms; anti-theft warning apparatus; protective helmets; 
railway signal apparatus, luminous or mechanical; vehicle breakdown warning triangles; 
luminous or mechanical road signs; diving machines and apparatus [not for sports]; 
arcade game consoles adapted for use with an external display screen or monitor; 
electric door openers; simulators for the steering and control of vehicles; sports 
training simulators; laboratory apparatus and instruments; photographic instruments 
and apparatus; cinematographic instruments and apparatus; optical apparatus and 
instruments; measuring or testing machines and instruments; power distribution or 
control machines and apparatus; rotary converters; phase modifiers; batteries and 
cells; electric or magnetic meters and testers; electric wires and cables; electric 
flat irons; electric hair-curlers; electric buzzers; telecommunication devices and 
apparatus; electronic machines, apparatus and their parts; magnetic cores; resistance 
wires; electrodes; fire boats; fire engines; cigar lighters for automobiles; gloves 
for protection against accidents; dust masks; gas masks; welding masks; fireproof 
garments; spectacles [eyeglasses and goggles]; home video game consoles adapted for 
use with an external display screen or monitor; electronic circuits and CD-ROMs 
recorded with programs for hand-held games with liquid crystal displays; weight belts 
[for scuba diving]; inflatable swimming floats; protective helmets for sports; air 
tanks [for scuba diving]; swimming flutter boards; regulators [for scuba diving]; 
phonograph records; metronomes; electronic circuits and CD-ROMs recorded with 
automatic performance programs for electronic musical instruments; downloadable music 
files; exposed cinematographic films; exposed slide films; slide film mounts; 
downloadable image files; recorded video discs and video tapes; electronic 
publications.

類別 Class 11
Heat accumulating materials for air conditioning apparatus; heat accumulating devices; 
heat accumulating tanks for air conditioning apparatus of heat accumulation type; set 
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units of toilet bowl and seat; set units of bathroom; drying apparatus [for chemical 
processing]; recuperators [for chemical processing]; steamers [for chemical 
processing]; evaporators [for chemical processing]; distillers [for chemical 
processing]; heat exchangers [for chemical processing]; milk sterilizers; industrial 
furnaces; nuclear reactors [atomic piles]; forage drying apparatus; industrial 
boilers; air-conditioning apparatus [for industrial purposes]; freezing machines and 
apparatus; laundry dryers [electric, for industrial purposes]; machines and apparatus 
for use in beauty salons and barbers' shops [not including hairdressing chairs]; 
cooking equipment for industrial purposes; industrial dish drying apparatus and 
installations; dish disinfectant apparatus for industrial purposes; tap water faucets; 
level controlling valves for tanks; pipe line cocks; waste water treatment tanks [for 
industrial purposes]; septic tanks [for industrial purposes]; garbage incinerators for 
industrial purposes; garbage incinerators for household purposes; solar water heaters; 
water purifying apparatus; electric lamps and lighting apparatus; floor heating 
appliances for household use; household electrothermic appliances; pedestals for water 
taps; washers for water taps; gas water heaters [for household use]; non-electric 
cooking heaters [for household purposes]; kitchen worktops; kitchen sinks; ice chests 
(for household purposes, non-portable); ice-cooling refrigerators [for household 
purposes]; household tap-water filters; bathtubs; standing paper lanterns [andon]; 
portable paper lanterns [chochin]; gas lamps; oil lamps; lamp chimneys; warming pans 
[non-electric]; pocket warmers [non-electric]; stick fuel for Japanese pocket warmers 
[kairo-bai]; hot water bottles [for warming one's feet in bed]; toilet stool units 
with a washing water squirter; disinfectant dispensers for toilets; toilet bowls; 
seatings for use with Japanese style toilet bowls; waste water treatment tanks for 
household purposes; septic tanks for household purposes; heating or cooling packs 
filled with chemical substances ready to react when required; non-electric heating 
apparatus for household purposes.

類別 Class 12
Rearview mirrors with antidazzle devices for automobiles; ropeways for cargo or 
freight handling; unloading tipplers [for tilting railway freight cars]; pusher cars 
for mining; puller cars for mining; traction engine; non-electric prime movers for 
land vehicles [not including their parts]; shafts, axles or spindles [for land 
vehicles]; shaft bearings [for land vehicles]; shaft couplings or connectors [for land 
vehicles]; bearings for land vehicles; power transmissions and gearings [for land 
vehicles]; shock absorbers [for land vehicles]; springs [for land vehicles]; brakes 
[for land vehicles]; parachutes; anti-theft alarms for vehicles; wheelchairs; AC 
motors or DC motors for land vehicles [not including their parts]; vessels and their 
parts and fittings [other than air cushion vehicles]; air-cushion vehicles; aircraft 
and their parts and fittings; railway rolling stock and their parts and fittings; 
automobiles and their parts and fittings; two-wheeled motor vehicles, bicycles and 
their parts and fittings; baby carriages [prams]; rickshaws; sleighs and sleds 
[vehicles]; wheelbarrows; carts; horse drawn carriages; bicycle trailers [riyakah]; 
adhesive rubber patches for repairing tubes or tires.

類別 Class 17
Mica [raw or partly processed]; valves of rubber or vulcanized fiber [not including 
machine elements]; gaskets; junctions for pipes [not of metal]; packings; fire hoses; 
asbestos fire curtains; floating anti-pollution barriers; electrical insulating oils; 
electrical insulating materials; washers of rubber or vulcanized fiber; chemical fiber 
[not for textile use]; asbestos; rock wool; slag wool; rubber thread and covered 
rubber yarn [not for textile use]; chemical fiber yarn and thread [not for textile 
use]; asbestos yarn; asbestos fabrics; asbestos felt; insulating gloves; rubber cords 
and laces; asbestos cords and strings; asbestos nets; industrial packaging containers 
of rubber; rubber stoppers; rubber lids and caps [for industrial packaging 
containers]; plastic sheeting for agricultural purposes; condenser paper; asbestos 
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paper; vulcanized fiber; plastic semi-worked products containing carbon fibers, and 
plastic semi-worked products [for use as material]; rubber [raw or semi-worked]; 
soundproofing materials of rock wool [not for building purposes]; asbestos boards; 
asbestos powder.

類別 Class 37
Installation of air conditioning apparatus of heat accumulation type; installation of 
air conditioning systems; installation of machines and apparatus; corrosion proofing 
works; car washing services; rental of coin-operated washing machines; rental of coin-
operated drying machines; construction project check and inspection services of 
underground tanks and buried piping; repair works of underground tanks and buried 
piping; clearance works of soil pollution and land pollution; advisory services 
relating to clearance works of soil pollution and land pollution; repair, remodeling, 
maintenance and check of automobiles or two-wheeled motor vehicles; providing 
information relating to repair, remodeling, maintenance and check of automobiles or 
two-wheeled motor vehicles; arrangement and reservation for repair, remodeling, 
maintenance and check of automobiles or two-wheeled motor vehicles; cleaning the 
inside, polishing, waxing and washing of automobiles, and other cleaning services of 
automobiles; coating for maintenance or repair of automobiles; replacement services of 
oils, batteries, tires and structural components of automobiles or two-wheeled motor 
vehicles; installation services relating to glass films for automobiles, repair and 
maintenance services relating to the protecting and treating and polishing of coating 
films of bodies of automobiles, repair of concaves of bodies of automobiles; 
construction; construction consultancy; operation, check or maintenance of building; 
shipbuilding; repair or maintenance of vessels; aircraft maintenance or repair; repair 
of bicycles; repair or maintenance of automobiles; repair or maintenance of railway 
rolling stock; repair or maintenance of two-wheeled motor vehicles; repair or 
maintenance of cinematographic machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of 
optical machines and instruments; repair or maintenance of photographic machines and 
apparatus; repair or maintenance of loading-unloading machines and apparatus; repair 
or maintenance of fire alarms; repair or maintenance of office machines and apparatus; 
repair or maintenance of air-conditioning apparatus [for industrial purposes]; burner 
maintenance or repair; repair or maintenance of boilers; pump repair or maintenance; 
repair or maintenance of freezing machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of 
electronic machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of telephone apparatus; 
repair of radio or television sets; repair or maintenance of telecommunication 
machines and apparatus [other than telephone sets, radio receivers and television 
receivers]; repair or maintenance of construction machines and apparatus; repair or 
maintenance of consumer electric appliances; repair or maintenance of electric 
lighting apparatus; repair or maintenance of power distribution or control machines 
and apparatus; repair or maintenance of power generators; repair or maintenance of 
electric motors; repair or maintenance of laboratory apparatus and instruments; repair 
or maintenance of measuring and testing machines and instruments; repair or 
maintenance of medical machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of firearms; 
repair or maintenance of printing or bookbinding machines and apparatus; repair or 
maintenance of chemical processing machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of 
glassware manufacturing machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of fishing 
machines and instruments; repair or maintenance of metalworking machines and tools; 
repair or maintenance of shoe making machines and instruments; repair or maintenance 
of industrial furnaces; repair or maintenance of mining machines and apparatus; repair 
or maintenance of rubber-goods manufacturing machines and apparatus; repair or 
maintenance of integrated circuits manufacturing machines and systems; repair or 
maintenance of semiconductor manufacturing machines and systems; repair or maintenance 
of machines and apparatus for processing foods or beverages; repair or maintenance of 
machines and apparatus for lumbering, woodworking, or veneer or plywood making; repair 
or maintenance of textile machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of tobacco 
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processing apparatus; repair or maintenance of painting machines and apparatus; repair 
or maintenance of plowing machines and implements [other than hand-held tools]; repair 
or maintenance of cultivating machines and implements; repair or maintenance of 
harvesting machines and implements; repair or maintenance of plant fiber processing 
machines and implements; repair or maintenance of fodder presses; repair or 
maintenance of fodder cutters; repair or maintenance of fodder mixers; repair or 
maintenance of fodder mills; repair or maintenance of milk filters; repair or 
maintenance of milking machines; repair or maintenance of chick brooders; repair or 
maintenance of egg incubators; repair or maintenance of sericultural machines and 
implements; repair or maintenance of machines and apparatus for pulp-making, 
papermaking or paper-working; repair or maintenance of plastic processing machines and 
apparatus; repair or maintenance of packing or wrapping machines and apparatus; repair 
or maintenance of sewing machines; repair or maintenance of storage tanks; repair or 
maintenance of gasoline station equipment; repair or maintenance of mechanical parking 
systems; repair or maintenance of bicycle parking apparatus; repair or maintenance of 
industrial dish washing machines; repair or maintenance of cooking apparatus for 
industrial purposes; repair or maintenance of industrial washing machines; repair or 
maintenance of vehicle washing installation; repair or maintenance of vending 
machines; repair or maintenance of power-driven floor cleaning machines; repair or 
maintenance of amusement machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of machines and 
apparatus for use in beauty salons or barbers' shops; repair or maintenance of water 
pollution control equipment; repair or maintenance of water purifying apparatus; 
repair or maintenance of waste compacting machines and apparatus; repair or 
maintenance of waste crushing machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of diving 
machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of nuclear power plants; repair or 
maintenance of chemical plants; furniture restoration; umbrella repair; repair or 
maintenance of musical instruments; safe maintenance or repair; shoe repair; clock and 
watch repair or maintenance; sharpening of scissors and kitchen knives; installation 
or repair of locks; repair or maintenance of gas water heaters; repair or maintenance 
of non-electric cooking heaters; repair or maintenance of cooking pots and pans; 
repair or maintenance of signboards; repair of bags or pouches; repair of personal 
ornaments; repair of toys or dolls; repair of sports equipment; repair of billiard 
equipment; repair of game machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of bathtubs; 
repair of toilet stool units with a washing water squirts; repair of fishing tackle; 
repair of spectacles; fur care and repair; laundering; pressing of clothing; clothing 
repair [mending clothing]; fluffing of cotton batting for futon; repair of tatami 
mats; chimney sweeping; cleaning of building exterior surfaces; window cleaning; 
carpet and rug cleaning; floor polishing; septic tank cleaning; bathtub and bath 
boiler cleaning; street cleaning; storage tank cleaning; disinfecting of telephone 
hand-sets; vermin exterminating [other than for agriculture, forestry or 
horticulture]; sterilization of medical machines and apparatus; rental of construction 
machines and apparatus; rental of floor cleaning machines; rental of mops; rental of 
car-washing apparatus; rental of electric washing machines; rental of laundry dryers; 
rental of spin dryers for clothes; rental of mining machines and apparatus.

類別 Class 39
Propane gas supplying; liquefied natural gas supplying; liquefied petroleum gas 
supplying; railway transport; car transport; providing road and traffic information; 
vehicle-driving services; marine transport; air transport; packaging of goods; freight 
brokerage; cargo unloading; removal services; brokerage for rental, selling, 
purchasing or chartering of vessels; refloating of ships; ship piloting; tour 
conducting; tour conducting or escorting; travel agencies or liaison services 
(excluding those for lodging); warehousing services; temporary safekeeping of personal 
belongings; temporary storage of deliveries; gas supplying [distribution]; electricity 
distribution; water supplying [distribution]; heat supplying [distribution]; rental of 
warehouse space; parking services; providing toll roads; providing vessel mooring 
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facilities; airport services; management of parking places; rental of loading-
unloading machines and apparatus; car rental; rental of vessels; rental of 
wheelchairs; rental of bicycles; rental of aircraft; rental of mechanical parking 
systems; rental of packing or wrapping machines and apparatus; rental of refrigerator-
freezers for household purposes; rental of freezers for household purposes; postal 
services; rental of freezing machines and apparatus; rental of gasoline station 
equipment (not for repair and maintenance of automobiles).

類別 Class 42
Research, collection, management and provision of scientific technology information; 
design of air conditioning systems; design of machines and apparatus; inspection of 
automobiles for automobile safety inspection; research on soil pollution; design of 
plants; engineering of plants; design of oil refining apparatus; engineering of oil 
refining apparatus; agencies for inspection of automobiles and application for 
automobile safety inspection; brokerage and arrangement and reservation for inspection 
of automobiles for automobile safety inspection, brokerage and arrangement and 
reservation for agencies for inspection of automobiles and application for automobile 
safety inspection; chemical analysis of petroleum products; chemical analysis of 
metals; research, exploration and development of petroleum oil and natural gas 
resources; research, development, testing and analysis relating to manufacturing, 
processing and using of petroleum products and raw materials thereof; providing 
meteorological information; architectural design; surveying; geological surveys or 
research; designing of machines, apparatus, instruments [including their parts] or 
systems composed of such machines, apparatus and instruments; designing; computer 
software design, computer programming, or maintenance of computer software; technical 
advice relating to performance and operation of computers, automobiles and other 
machines that require high levels of personal knowledge, skill or experience of the 
operators to meet the required accuracy in operating them; testing, inspection or 
research of pharmaceuticals, cosmetics or foodstuff; research on building construction 
or city planning; testing or research on prevention of pollution; testing or research 
on electricity; testing or research on civil engineering; testing, inspection or 
research on agriculture, livestock breeding or fisheries; testing or research on 
machines, apparatus and instruments; rental of measuring apparatus; rental of 
computers; providing computer programs; rental of laboratory apparatus and 
instruments; rental of drawing instruments.

 
[111] 註冊編號: 

Trade Mark No.: 

301583037

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址: 
Owner's Name, Address: 

KABUSHIKI KAISHA MISUMI GROUP HONSHA (MISUMI 
GROUP INC.)
5-1, Koraku 2-Chome,
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Bunkyo-ku, Tokyo
JAPAN

[740/
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

CHINAHONGKONG IP LIMITED
3011, 30/F, Office Tower, Convention Plaza, 1 
Harbour Road
HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

6,7,8,9,35

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration:
放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender
Taking Effect:

09-04-2010 

06-03-2020

  

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：

Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration:

類別 Class 16
Paper, cardboard and goods made from these materials, not included in other classes; 
printed matter; bookbinding material; photographs; stationery; adhesives for 
stationery or household purposes; artists' materials; paint brushes; typewriters and 
office requisites (except furniture); instructional and teaching material (except 
apparatus); plastic materials for packaging (not included in other classes); printers' 
type; printing blocks; industrial packaging containers of paper; baggage tags; 
decorators' paintbrushes; addressing machines; ink ribbons; automatic stamp affixing 
machines; electric staplers for offices; envelope sealing machines for offices; stamp 
obliterating machines; drawing instruments; typewriters; checkwriters; mimeographs; 
relief duplicators; paper shredders [for office use]; franking machines [stamping 
machines]; rotary duplicators; paper and cardboard; banners of paper; flags of paper; 
stationery and study materials; pastes and other adhesives for stationery or household 
purposes; drawing or drafting instruments and apparatus; and time and date stamping 
machines.

類別 Class 40
Treatment of materials; metalworking; processing of rubber; processing of plastics; 
ceramic processing; rental of metal treating machines and tools; rental of chemical 
processing machines and apparatus; providing material treatment information.

類別 Class 42
Scientific and technological services and research and design relating thereto; 
industrial analysis and research services; design and development of computer hardware 
and software; designing of machines, apparatus, instruments [including their parts] or 
systems composed of such machines, apparatus and instruments; testing of research on 
machines, apparatus and instruments; rental of computers; providing computer programs; 
computer software design, computer programming, or maintenance of computer software; 
rental of laboratory apparatus and instruments; rental of measuring or testing 
machines and instruments; rental of drawing instruments.

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：

The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:

類別 Class 6
Common metals and their alloys; metal building materials; transportable buildings of 
metal; materials of metal for railway tracks; non-electric cables and wires of common 
metal; ironmongery, small items of metal hardware; pipes and tubes of metal; safes; 
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goods of common metal not included in other classes; ores; pulleys [of metal, not 
machine elements]; springs [of metal, not machine elements]; valves [of metal, not 
machine elements]; metal junctions for pipes; metal flanges; keys [mechanical 
element]; cotter pins; paint spraying booths of metal; metal moulds for forming cement 
products; irons and steels; metal materials for building or construction; metal 
stepladders and ladders; tool boxes of metal (empty); metal hardware; industrial 
packaging containers of metal; nonferrous metals and their alloys; wire ropes; wire 
nets and gauzes; metal stoppers [for industrial packaging containers]; metal lids and 
caps [for industrial packaging containers]; metal nameplates and door nameplates.

類別 Class 7
Machines and machine tools; motors and engines (except for land vehicles); machine 
coupling and transmission components (except for land vehicles); agricultural 
implements other than hand-operated; incubators for eggs; metalworking machines and 
tools; chemical processing machines and apparatus; plastic processing machines and 
apparatus; semiconductor manufacturing machines and systems; non-electric prime movers 
other than water mills and wind mills (not for land vehicles); repairing fixing 
machines and apparatus; shafts, axles or spindles [not for land vehicles]; bearings 
[machine elements not for land vehicles]; shaft couplings or connectors [machine 
elements not for land vehicles]; power transmissions and gearing for machines [not for 
land vehicles]; shock absorbers [machine elements not for land vehicles]; springs 
[machine elements not for land vehicles]; brakes [machine elements not for land 
vehicles]; valves [machine elements not for land vehicles]; loading-unloading machines 
and apparatus; lumbering, woodworking, or veneer or plywood making machines and 
apparatus; painting machines and apparatus; packaging or wrapping machines and 
apparatus; machines and apparatus for manufacturing rubber goods; starters for motors 
and engines; AC motors and DC motors and their parts [not including those for land 
vehicles]; AC generators [alternators]; DC generators; dynamo brushes; pulp making, 
papermaking or paper-working machines and apparatus; printing or bookbinding machines 
and apparatus; pneumatic or hydraulic machines and instruments; waste compacting 
machines and apparatus; waste crushing machines; food or beverage processing machines 
and apparatus; rotary converters.

類別 Class 8
Hand tools and implements (hand operated); cutlery; side arms; razors; bladed or 
pointed hand tools [other than "swords"]; hand tools [other than "carpenters' inkpots, 
razor strops, sharpening steels and whetstones"]; tweezers; braiders [hand-held ones 
only]; razor strops [leather strops]; sharpening steels; whetstones [sharpening 
stones].

類別 Class 9
Scientific, nautical, surveying, photographic, cinematographic, optical, weighing, 
measuring, signalling, checking (supervision), life-saving and teaching apparatus and 
instruments; apparatus and instruments for conducting, switching, transforming, 
accumulating, regulating or controlling electricity; apparatus for recording, 
transmission or reproduction of sound or images; magnetic data carriers, recording 
discs; automatic vending machines and mechanisms for coin-operated apparatus; cash 
registers; calculating machines, data processing equipment and computers; fire-
extinguishing apparatus; power distribution or control machines and apparatus; 
electric wires and cables; telecommunication devices and apparatus; measuring or 
testing machines and instruments; electric or magnetic meters and testers; electronic 
machines, apparatus and their parts; magnetic cores; resistance wires; electrodes; 
processed glass [not for building]; electric sign boards for displaying target 
figures, current outputs or the like; time clocks [time recording devices]; punched 
card office machines; voting machines; postage stamp checking apparatus; fire 
extinguishers; fire hydrants; fire hose nozzles; sprinkler systems for fire 
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protection; fire alarms; gas alarms; anti-theft warning apparatus; protective helmets; 
laboratory apparatus and instruments; optical apparatus and instruments; batteries and 
cells; gloves for protection against accidents; dust masks; gas masks; welding masks; 
fireproof garments; spectacles [eyeglasses and goggles]; electronic publications; 
electric buzzers.

類別 Class 35
Advertising; business management; business administration; office functions; retail 
services or wholesale services for clothing, footwear, bags and pouches, electrical 
machinery and apparatuses, building materials, pharmaceutical, veterinary and sanitary 
preparations and medical supplies, printed matter, kitchen equipment, cleaning tools 
and washing utensils, bladed or pointed hand tools, hand tools, handware, personal 
articles, cosmetics, toiletries, dentifrices, soaps and detergents, paper and 
stationery; advertising and publicity services, providing information on commodity 
sales.

 
[111] 註冊編號: 

Trade Mark No.: 

301624752

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址: 
Owner's Name, Address: 

Panasonic Corporation
1006, Oaza Kadoma,
Kadoma-shi, Osaka 571-8501,
JAPAN

[740/
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

EMILY YIP & CO LIMITED
1st Floor, Kingsfield Centre,
18 Shell Street, Fortress Hill,
HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

39

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration:
放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender
Taking Effect:

27-05-2010 

09-03-2020

  

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：

Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration:

類別 Class 3
Gel for household ultrasonic facial equipment.

類別 Class 6
Poles of metal for electric lines, namely steel poles, to be placed outside private 
dwelling houses, allowing compact storage of lead-in electrical wires and cables.

類別 Class 7
Machines and machine tools; motors and engines (except for land vehicles); machine 
coupling and transmission components (except for land vehicles); agricultural 
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implements other than hand-operated; incubators for eggs; welding machines; industrial 
robots; soldering machines; chip mounting machines; semiconductor sealant molding 
machines; plasma washing machines; electric arc welding machines; metal cutting 
machines by use of arc, gas or plasma; electronic component placement machines; 
electronic component insertion machines; soldering paste printing machines; adhesive 
dispensing machines for electronic component placement; laser inspection machines 
[other than for medical purposes]; electronic component feeders; die bonding machines 
and apparatus; wire bonding machines and apparatus; flip chip bonding machines and 
apparatus; assembly machines and apparatus for flat panel display; thermocompression 
bonding machines; dry etching machines and apparatus; optical disc mastering machines; 
optical disc replication machines; optical disc bonding machines; laser processing 
machines and apparatus; electric power tools; electrically operated tools for crimping 
cables; accessories and head attachments for electric power tools; tool bits, drill 
sockets [parts for machines] and drill tips for electric power tools; chucks for 
electrically operated nut drivers; blades for electric cutters; electrically operated 
cutters for metal and/or wood; saws for metal and/or wood [machines]; replaceable 
blades for electric power tools; electrically operated circular saws for metal and/or 
wood; electrically operated reciprocating saws; blades for electrically operated 
cutting machines, tools and apparatus; adaptors for adjusting head attachments to 
electric power tools; carrying cases for electric power tools; heat exchanger units 
[machine parts]; electrically operated tools for polishing; electric motors [other 
than for land vehicles]; electricity generators; electricity generators, wind and/or 
solar powered, equipped with lighting apparatus; centrifugal blowers [machines]; axial 
flow blowers [machines]; reduction gears [other than for land vehicles]; motors for 
HDD (Hard Disk Drive); fan motors; elevators [lifts]; lifting apparatus for lightings; 
washing and drying machines; washing machines; tubs as structural parts for clothes 
washing machines; clothes drying machines; dish washing machines; dish drying 
machines; compressors; compressors [machines]; pumps; electric pumps; mixing, cutting 
and chopping machines; electric chopping, mixing and cutting machines, for food; 
electric hand mixers for household purposes; electric food processors for household 
purposes; electric can openers; electric knife sharpeners; electric coffee mills; 
electric food blenders for household purposes; electric juice extractors for household 
purposes; electric ice-cream making machines; electric meat grinders for household 
purposes; electric ice crushers; electric waste processors; electric garbage 
disposals; electric gardening tools; electric lawnmowers; blades for lawnmowers; hedge 
trimmers; power pruners; electric pole-pruners for household purposes; electric wood 
shredding machines; cultivation machines for gardening; electric agrichemical 
sprayers; electric appliances for cleaning; electric vacuum cleaners; electric floor 
polishers; dirt collectors for commercial use; electric dust/lint vacuum cleaners for 
clothes; electric lint removers; blowing engines; water feeding apparatus; sealing 
guns (sealant material injectors); electric vacuum cleaners for loose hair of pets; 
electric potter's wheels; wheel washing machines; kitchen garbage chutes; electric 
staplers other than for office use; photovoltaic power generators; home electricity 
generation installations; machines for manufacturing semi-conductors; water sprinkling 
machines for garden use; well pumps; waste compacting machines; electric tea leaf 
grinders.

類別 Class 8
Tool belts [holders] for holding electric power tools; electric grooming brushes to 
intake loose hair of pets; electrical brushes for pet grooming.

類別 Class 9
Scientific, nautical, surveying, weighing, measuring, signalling, checking 
(supervision), life-saving and teaching apparatus and instruments; apparatus and 
instruments for conducting, switching, transforming, accumulating, regulating or 
controlling electricity; apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of 
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sound or images; magnetic data carriers, recording discs; automatic vending machines 
and mechanisms for coin-operated apparatus; cash registers, calculating machines, data 
processing equipment and computers; fire-extinguishing apparatus; cameras; cases for 
cameras; electric flash lights for cameras; digital still cameras; digital cameras 
with functions of video camera, audio player and voice recorder; parts and fittings 
for digital still cameras; plain paper copiers and parts thereof toner cartridges 
[empty]; electronic white boards; optical lenses; automatic document feeders for 
office use; batteries; batteries and dry cells; battery chargers for storage 
batteries; rechargeable batteries; nickel cadmium batteries; nickel hydrogen 
batteries; lithium batteries; lithium ion batteries; carbon rods for dry batteries; 
carbon rods for welding use; wiring apparatus; electrical connectors; switches and 
components thereof; electric sockets; dimmer switches and parts thereof; time switches 
and parts thereof; automatic switching appliances; magnetic switches and parts 
thereof; photoelectric switches and parts thereof; parts for switches; electrical 
switches and parts thereof; detection switches; electric wiring devices with sensors; 
operating switches; dimmer control (dimmer function switches); card operated switches; 
electrical conduits of metal and accessories; flexible electrical conduits; floor 
ducts for housing electric cables; cable racks (electrical wires and cable laying 
materials); factory automation ducts (factory use power distribution ducts); ballasts 
for lighting; circuit breakers; magnetic contactors and starters; circuit protectors; 
thermal protectors; earth leakage breakers; power distributing boxes [electricity]; 
electric outlets; fixing frames for electric outlets; taps [electricity]; popup type 
electric floor outlets; electric floor outlets (floor outlets); electric wiring floors 
[cabling and wiring systems for telecommunications equipment]; under carpet wiring 
installations; plugs (electrical); warning apparatus and instruments; monitoring 
televisions for use in video intercom systems; intercoms; gas leakage alarms and parts 
thereof; anti-theft warning apparatus; glass break detectors (anti-theft warning 
apparatus); thermic ray detectors (human body warmth detector alarms/burglar alarms); 
infrared detectors (infrared transparence block detectors/burglar alarms); electric 
door chimes; radio receiving/transmitting devices for fire alarms; buzzers; fire 
alarms; fire control panels; fire detectors; fire alarm bells (sound equipment); smoke 
prevention equipment (fire interactive control panels); emergency alarm equipment 
(manual fire and intrusion alarms); automated emergency notification equipment 
(notification equipment for fire alarms and intrusion); electric locks; electric door 
openers; electric automatic doors; finger print recognition equipment for access 
controls (access control equipment); face recognition equipment for access controls 
(access control equipment); video monitoring systems (access control 
equipment/intrusion detection equipment); imaging sensors (person identification alarm 
equipment); electric security key boxes (key storage control alarm interactive 
system); remote lighting control systems; receivers for wireless shutter open/close 
remote controllers (electrical automatic door open/close systems); transmitters for 
wireless shutter open/close remote controllers (electrical automatic door open/close 
systems); remote controller transmitters/receivers; remote control switches for 
televisions or radios; acoustic machines, apparatus and instruments; radios; cassette 
tape players/recorders; radio cassette recorders/players; portable cassette tape 
players; portable radio cassette players/recorders; optical disc 
players/recorders/drives and parts thereof; cases for portable audio players; lens 
cleaning discs for optical disc players; IC memory and/or hard disc players/recorders; 
MP3 (MPEG-1 Audio Layer-3) players; speakers (audio equipment); stereo tuners; 
amplifiers; microphones; record players; slip mats adapted for use with record player 
turntable; graphic equalizers; clock radios; IC recorders (voice recorders); digital 
sound processors; headphones; cordless headphones; earphones; audio and video 
apparatus with sing along devices; audio/visual software (recorded); stereo 
components; cassette adapters for reproducing sound on optical discs; apparatus for 
public address sound system; audio mixers; audio equipment cleaners; optical fiber 
cables; audio cables/video cables; car audio apparatus; ear mount holders for 
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computers, audio/visual equipments car navigation systems; wireless microphone systems 
consisting of wireless microphones, wireless transmitters, wireless powered speaker, 
wireless receivers, wireless amplifiers, diversity tuners; digital multi equalizers; 
digital multi processors; power amplifiers; audio visual machines, apparatus and 
instruments; television receivers; cathode ray tube displays; cathode ray tubes; image 
pick up tubes; plasma television receivers; plasma displays; plasma display panels; 
power supply units for PDP (plasma display panel); stands for plasma display panels or 
plasma television receivers; wall mount bracket for plasma display panels or plasma 
television receivers; LCD television receivers; liquid crystal displays; liquid 
crystal display panels; projection television receivers; combined television receivers 
incorporating video tape recorders; combined television receivers incorporating disc 
players; antennas; video tuners; LCD (liquid crystal display) projectors; lenses for 
LCD (liquid crystal display) projectors; ceiling mount brackets for LCD (liquid 
crystal display) projectors; lamps being components for LCD (liquid crystal display) 
projectors; digital light processing projectors; lenses for video projectors; video 
cassette recorders/players; camcorders; parts and accessories for camcorders; cables 
for camcorders; cases for camcorders; electric viewfinders for camcorders; waterproof 
covers for camcorders; AC (alternating current) adapters for camcorders; batteries for 
camcorders; shoulder straps for camcorders; digital HD (high definition) video 
cassette tape recorders/players; color image large-scale display apparatus; cable 
television systems; hard disk drives; audio/visual apparatus used as educational 
devices; electric optical display boards; multi purpose electric information display 
systems; surveillance cameras; closed circuit video equipment systems; electric and 
electronic video surveillance installations; DVD software [recorded]; television 
cameras; video switchers; non-linear audio and video editing systems; editing 
controllers; DVD authoring apparatus; light emitting diode displays; USB cables; in-
vehicle camera apparatus; wireless camera (electric); wireless camera monitoring 
apparatus (electric); video signal converters for network cameras; recording software 
exclusively used for network cameras; network camera controllers; servers for network 
cameras; outdoor wireless cameras with motion sensors; convertible cameras; switches 
for live image production; uninterruptible power source for computers, communication 
and broadcasting apparatus; multi-function printers, namely, those which can be used 
as a printer, a scanner and a facsimile machine in one unit having network 
connectability; wireless LAN adaptors; ethernet power supply adapters; SD (Secure 
Digital) memory data copy apparatus; network disk recorders; memory card camera 
recorders; memory card recorders; memory card drives; digital video cassette 
recorders/players; digital video cassette camera recorders; video encoder cards; port 
replicators; car adaptors for computers; picture data stock apparatus; digital data 
storage apparatus using magnetic tapes; optical disc cartridges; DAT data storage 
apparatus; modules for HDD; non-shrinkage low temperature co-fired multilayer ceramic 
substrates; external data storage media; video cassette tapes; head cleaning tapes for 
tape drives of audio/video tape recorders/players; D-VHS video cassette tapes; digital 
video cassette tapes; audio cassette tapes; floppy discs; blank optical discs; IC 
memory cards; SD (secure digital) memory cards; thermoluminescence dosimetry systems; 
dosimeters equipped with alarms; counters; ammeters; power consumption meters; 
electric leakage meters; electric insulation meters; thermometers, not for medical 
purposes; measurement system processors; micro-precision measurement devices; 
audio/video analyzers; oscilloscopes; modulators; voltmeters; distortion meters; 
electric body-fat measuring and weighing scales; weighing machines/scales; pedometers; 
calorimeters for physical exercise; exercising pitch gauges; breath odor meters 
(halitosis meters); hour meters; electricity testing and measuring instruments (power 
measuring equipment); motor ability training simulators; clamp meters; multi-circuit 
type electric power monitors; gas meters; ultrasonic gas meters; sensors; 
electric/electronic components; light emitting diodes; LSI (large scale integrations); 
(one chip) microcomputers; halftone image processors; semiconductor memory devices; 
permanent magnets; connectors [electricity]; electric/electronic display instruments; 



 
                     

16/37

 公報編號 Journal No.: 2020/33 公布日期 Publication Date:13-03-2020

分項名稱 Section Name: 放棄註冊商標 (局部放棄) Surrender of Registered Trade Mark(s) (Partial Surrender)

semiconductor lasers; CCD image sensors; MOS (metal-oxide semiconductor) image 
sensors; film capacitors; membrane units for oxygen enrichment [scientific 
filtration]; electric tuner units; high frequency units; RF (radio frequency) front 
end system units; RF (radio frequency) modulators; coin validating units; coin 
selector units; bill validating units; bill selector units; magnetic card 
readers/writers; speaker components; power modules; AC adapters; convergence magnets; 
magnet rolls; DC/DC converters; inductors (coils); condensers; filters of electric 
signals being electrical/electronic components; light modulators; light deflectors; 
optical transmission components; optical coupling components; laser diode modules; 
photo diode modules; optical connectors; aspherical lenses; transformers; deflection 
yokes; thermistors; varistors (surge absorbers); piezoelectric ceramics components; 
ceramic oscillators; SAW (surface acoustic wave) oscillators; acousto-optic devices; 
electric resistors; potentiometers; trimmer potentiometers; thermal cutoffs [fuses]; 
electric apparatus consisting of resistor array for interface circuits (resistance 
networks); electric apparatus consisting of capacitor array for interface circuits 
(capacitance networks); electric apparatus consisting of resistor array and capacitor 
array for interface circuits (resistance/capacitance networks); encoders; hybrid IC; 
track ball input devices; electro luminescence elements; magnetic resistive (magnetic 
resistant) elements; electric coils; choke coils; touch panels; remote control units; 
duplexers; SAW (surface acoustic wave) devices; couplers; baluns; electric power 
dividers; voltage controlled oscillators; wireless communication modules/units; RF 
(radio frequency) modules; PLL (phase locked loop) synthesizer modules; thermal 
printer units; bi-directional low-power wireless modules; DC (direct current) to AC 
(alternating current) inverters; power supply units; fluorescent lamp inverters; 
ballasts for discharging lamps or tubes; electrical ignition units for home 
appliances; chip bead cores; chip bead arrays; micro chip fuses; inverters; electric 
timers; electric flat irons; electric hair curlers; electric hair irons and 
accessories thereof; electric hair irons for household use and accessories thereof; 
electric eyelash curlers; electric hair curling brushes; electric hair curling irons 
for commercial use; electrically heated eyelash curlers for commercial use; counters; 
apparatus and instruments, all for current engineering for telecommunications, high-
frequency and regulation apparatus and instruments, all for current engineering, 
conduction, transformation, storage, regulation and control; electricity conduits; 
communication and aural monitoring appliances for buildings; distant measuring 
apparatus; levels [instruments for determining the horizontal]; remote controls for 
lighting; liquid level controllers [electric or electronic]; circuit controllers; 
indicator panels and annunciator panels for use in factories; power controllers; 
frequency controllers; remote control panels for lighting; control panels for lifting 
device; lighting control panels; voice control panels for emergency escape guiding 
system; line selectors; relays, electric; solenoids; electric coils; switchboards; 
current converters; socket plates for covering socket outlet; voltage regulators for 
electric power; aerials; switch boxes; electric laser markers; animal alert devices 
using ultrasonic wave; radio transmitters/receivers and their tools for pet search; 
ultrasonic detectors which detect wrings, piping and intermediate posts on the back of 
wall in building and rooms; recorded video discs and tapes; distribution board 
cabinets capable of storing IT equipment; power control panels; computerized 
indication panels for indicating presence/non-presence in offices, and systems 
therefor; switch gears, electric; terminals for television; pilot lamps [signals]; 
communication and monitoring systems for condominium; adapters and connectors for 
telephone wires; plug-in phone jacks; telecommunication machines and apparatus; power 
distribution and control machines and apparatus; luminous or mechanical road signs; 
vibroacoustic devices [sound equipment]; navigation equipment for detection of 
location; timers for use in factories; software for use in sequencers (programmable 
logic controllers); software for processing images and graphics; temperature 
regulators; equipment sensors; interface terminals; image processing systems; 
atmosphere pressure inline PLASMA cleaners; reflow furnace; appearance testers [not 
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for medical purposes]; direct current power supply units; battery chargers; portable 
power sources; electrical sockets; electrical adaptors; earth terminals; electric 
extension cords; modular jacks (connectors for in-house LAN); computerized time clocks 
for use in facilities; plasma washing apparatus; electric trouser presses; checking 
apparatus for industrial purposes for protection against accidents; welding apparatus; 
computer software for assisting programming of industrial equipment control; electric 
arc welding apparatus; welding electrodes; laser inspection apparatus [other than for 
medical purposes]; thermocompression bonding apparatus; electronic or electrical 
apparatus for high throughput screening (other than for medical purposes); optical 
disc mastering apparatus; optical disc replication apparatus; optical disc bonding 
apparatus; 3-D (three-dimensional) profilometers; micro soldering apparatus; CO2 laser 
oscillators for soldering, jointing and processing; solder fume removing apparatus; 
switch units integrated with nurse call button, outlets, lights to be installed at the 
hospital room bedheads; electric insect killing apparatus; 3D(three dimensional) 
television apparatus; fuel cells; batteries, namely NI-CD batteries and solar 
batteries; PLC (Power Line Communication) adapters; distribution panels having 
facility of conversion of direct current/alternating current; projectors [flash gun]; 
electric lamps for repelling moths [apparatus for driving away insects]; electric 
lighting equipment for trapping insects; electric insect trapping and killing 
apparatus in the form of lamps; escape lights; glow switch starters; remote 
controllers for air conditioners; electronic ballasts for lamps; electric ionizing 
combs for household use (for hair use); electric ionizing brushes for household use 
(for hair use); electric ionizing combs for commercial use (for hair use); electric 
ionizing brushes for commercial use (for hair use); electrical hair curlers for 
household use; electrical hair curlers for commercial use; electric make-up removing 
appliances for commercial use; electric make-up removing appliances for household use.

類別 Class 10
Ultraviolet curing machines; battery-operated scalp massagers; electric esthetic 
massagers for household use; denture cleaners [apparatus]; electric dead skin cell 
removers.

類別 Class 11
Apparatus for lighting, heating, steam generating, cooking, refrigerating, drying, 
ventilating, water supply and sanitary purposes; installations for lighting; 
incandescent lamps; fluorescent lamps; head lamps; fluorescent lighting fixtures; 
incandescent lighting instruments; lighting instruments and their accessories; 
electrical bulbs and lighting instruments; miniature bulbs; screw-in fluorescent 
lamps; flashlights [torches]; electric lanterns; dynamo lighting sets for bicycles; 
sensor lights; discharge lamps and fittings thereof; productive lighting instruments; 
wall lights; garden lights; ceiling lights; germicidal lamps; gate lights; street 
lights; chandeliers; glow switch lamps; downlights; desk lights; lamp sockets; 
lanterns; installations for cooking; automatic bread makers for home use; electric 
kettles; electric pressure cookers [autoclaves]; electric rice cookers; electric 
porridge cookers; electric roasters; ovens for cooking; toasters; coffee makers; 
electric cooking stoves; electric thermo pots; gas cookers; induction heating hobs; 
electric barbecue griddles for household purposes; electric blenders for household 
purposes; electric juicers for household purposes; electric hand mixers for household 
purposes; electric food processors for household purposes; electric meat grinders for 
household purposes; electric can openers for household purposes; electric knife 
sharpeners; electric coffee mills; microwave ovens; gas cooking stoves with ovens; 
electric food pans; electric dish washing and drying machines; sinks; cooking tables; 
water faucet metalware; electric cooking utensils; electric rice cake makers for 
cooking; electric frying apparatus for cooking; induction heating electronic rice 
cookers/warmers; electronic rice cookers/warmers; built-in gas cookers; trim kits for 
microwave ovens; installations for refrigeration and freezing; refrigerators; gas 
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refrigerators; freezers; cold/hot water dispensers; cold water dispensers; hot water 
dispensers; electric water coolers; electric ice makers; ventilating apparatus and 
instruments; electric fans; ventilating fans for household use; electric 
dehumidifiers; electric humidifiers; air curtains; air handling units; ceiling fans; 
roof ventilators; electrostatic precipitators for cleaning air; electric deodorizers 
for cars; centrifugal fans; axial flow fans; electric air purifiers; electric air 
purifiers for household purposes; filters for air purifiers; filters for household air 
purifiers; range hoods for cookers; ventilation systems; air outlets for air 
conditioners; apparatus for making and supplying oxygen enriched air; heat exchange 
cooling units for cooling electric apparatus and instruments; electric air 
deodorizers; installations for heating, cooling and air-conditioning; air 
conditioners; air conditioners for automobiles; fan coil units for air conditioning; 
heat exchanger units; electrically heated carpets; electric space heaters; electric 
blankets other than for medical purposes; electric radiant heaters; hot-water space 
heating apparatus; hot water floor heating apparatus; electric hand warmers, including 
glove types and others; electric heating equipments; electric foot warmers; electric 
floor heaters; gas fired heaters and hot water suppliers; heat pump units; CO2 heat 
pump water heaters; car seat heaters; positive temperature coefficient heaters; carbon 
lamp heaters; installations for sanitary purposes; toilets with washing functions; 
septic tanks for domestic use; septic tanks for industrial use; water purifying and 
mineralizing apparatus for household use; garbage incinerators; sauna baths; steam 
saunas; shower rooms [cabinets]; electric bubble dispensers; electrical foam makers 
for household use for body washing; cordless air dischargers for home bubble bath; 
shower heads; water boilers for showers; instantaneous water boilers; bathtubs with 
wash place; bathtubs; electric air bubble bathtubs; set units of bathroom [shower 
units]; set units of toilet bowl and seat; bathroom equipments; water boilers for 
bathrooms; bath boilers; toilet bowls; electrolyzed water generators; electric water 
heaters; toilet seat units with washing water squirters; bidets; metallic bathtubs; 
portable toilets; portable bidets; water heaters; gas instantaneous water heaters; 
dryers; electric hand dryers; electric dish drying machines; electric clothes drying 
machines; electric hair dryers for household use; electric hair dryers for commercial 
use; brushes for hair dryers for household use; brushes for hair dryers for commercial 
use; panel heaters; aeration equipments for treatment of sewage [ventilation]; 
whirlpool baths; electrical automatic waterer for home gardening, and parts and 
accessories thereof; spotlights; temporary emergency lighting; emergency lights; 
indicator lights; mercury vapor lamps; high-pressure mercury vapor lamp instruments; 
sodium lamps; safety lamps; light diffusers; electric hygiene cleaners being 
electrical appliances; searchlights; ventilators; sterilising equipments for mattress 
and futon; electric refrigerators for cosmetics; dryers for pets; electric 
cooling/warming mats for pets; household humidifiers; household deodorizing equipment; 
household electric dehumidifiers; hand dryers; electric hair steamers for commercial 
use; electric hair steamers for household use; electric facial equipment for household 
use (electric apparatus applying heat, light or steam for cosmetic treatment); 
electric facial equipment for commercial use (electric apparatus applying heat, light 
or steam for cosmetic treatment); steam generators for facial treatment, for household 
use; steam generators for facial treatment, for commercial use; electric pore 
cleansers (electric apparatus applying heat, light or steam for cosmetic treatment); 
cartridges containing hair care cosmetics for use with electric hair steamer; electric 
cooler/warmers; stools being lavatory seats for lavatory use for Japanese style 
toilet; water taps made of metal; wash basins for lavatory; bathtub units integral 
with wash place and dressers; electric incense burners; apparatus for shower; water 
softening apparatus for domestic use; water softening apparatus for commercial use; 
replacement cartridges for water softening apparatus; ionic water generators; water 
purifying apparatus; electric heaters for bathrooms; electric heaters for dressing 
rooms; electric stoves for bathrooms; electric water supplying instruments; electric 
water pressurizing apparatus; bathroom handrails, not of metal; water supply 
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installations; automatic sprinklers for watering flowers and plants; LED lamps; 
natural refrigerant CO2 heat pump; water heaters; refrigerating display showcases; 
freezing display showcases; electrostatic precipitators for cleaning air or gases; 
computer built-in cooling fans; fans (electric); electric facial equipments using 
ultrasonic wave, for household use; electric facial equipments using ultrasonic wave, 
for commercial use.

類別 Class 12
Vehicles; apparatus for locomotion by land, air or water; vehicles; bicycles and their 
parts and accessories; bicycle tires and tubes; electric power assisted bicycles; 
temperature-controlled meal serving wagons, power-assisted, for institutional food 
service; trolleys with meal trays; wheelchairs; power chairs and scooters 
(electrically driven chairs and scooters) for elder and/or people who have difficulty 
in walking; covers for power chairs and scooters; motorcycles and their parts and 
accessories; automated trolleys used for transportations in plant; sporting bicycles; 
traction engines; AC motors or DC motors for land vehicles (not including their 
parts); automobiles and their parts and fittings; two-wheeled motor vehicles, bicycles 
and their parts and fittings; baby carriages (prams); wheelbarrows; electric cars, 
parts and fittings thereof; golf carts; motors for electric bicycles; units for 
electric bicycles, comprising motors and control devices thereof; motors for electric 
cars; units for electric cars, comprising motors and control devices thereof; all 
included in Class 12.

類別 Class 17
Coating materials for exposed wirings (conductor seal pipes).

類別 Class 21
Electric body brushes; electric brushes for cleaning bathtubs; brushes (electric), 
except parts of machines; household electric body brushes; electric face brushes for 
household use; electric face brushes for commercial use.

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：

The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:

類別 Class 39
Transport; packaging and storage of goods; travel arrangement; warehouse storage of 
goods; transport brokerage services.

 
[111] 註冊編號: 

Trade Mark No.: 

301627957

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址: 
Owner's Name, Address: 

JX Holdings Kabushiki Kaisha (JX Holdings, Inc.)
6-3 Otemachi 2-chome,
Chiyoda-ku, Tokyo,
JAPAN
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[740/
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

Wilkinson & Grist
6th Floor, Prince's Building,
Chater Road
HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

1,3,4,6,7,9,11,12,37,39,42

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration:
放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender
Taking Effect:

01-06-2010 

06-03-2020

  

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：

Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration:

類別 Class 17
Mica [raw or partly processed]; valves of rubber or vulcanized fiber [not including 
machine elements]; gaskets; junctions for pipes [not of metal]; packings; fire hoses; 
asbestos fire curtains; floating anti-pollution barriers; electrical insulating oils; 
electrical insulating materials; washers of rubber or vulcanized fiber; chemical fiber 
[not for textile use]; asbestos; rock wool; slag wool; rubber thread and covered 
rubber yarn [not for textile use]; chemical fiber yarn and thread [not for textile 
use]; asbestos yarn; asbestos fabrics; asbestos felt; insulating gloves; rubber cords 
and laces; asbestos cords and strings; asbestos nets; industrial packaging containers 
of rubber; rubber stoppers; rubber lids and caps [for industrial packaging 
containers]; plastic sheeting for agricultural purposes; condenser paper; asbestos 
paper; vulcanized fiber; plastic semi-worked products containing carbon fibers, and 
plastic semi-worked products [for use as material]; rubber [raw or semi-worked]; 
soundproofing materials of rock wool [not for building purposes]; asbestos boards; 
asbestos powder.

類別 Class 21
Dental floss [floss for dental purposes]; unworked or semi-worked glass [not for 
building]; mangers for animals [troughs for livestock]; poultry rings; cooking 
skewers; tub brushes; metal brushes; brushes for pipes; industrial brushes; ship-
scrubbing brushes; gloves for household purposes; industrial packaging containers of 
glass [not including glass stoppers, lids and covers]; industrial packaging containers 
of ceramic; glass stoppers [for industrial packaging containers]; glass covers and 
lids [for industrial packaging containers]; cooking pots and pans [non-electric]; 
coffee-pots [non-electric]; Japanese cast iron kettles, non-electric [tetsubin]; 
kettles [non-electric]; tableware; portable coldboxes [non-electric]; rice chests; 
food preserving jars of glass; drinking flasks [for travellers]; vacuum bottles 
[insulated flasks]; ice pails; whisks [non-electric]; cooking strainers; pepper pots; 
sugar bowls; salt shakers; egg cups; napkin holders; napkin rings; trays; toothpick 
holders; colanders; shakers; Japanese style cooked rice scoops [shamoji]; hand-
operated coffee grinders and pepper mills; cooking funnels; Japanese style wooden 
pestles [surikogi]; Japanese style earthenware mortars [suribachi]; Japanese style 
personal dining trays or stands [zen]; bottle openers; cooking graters; tart scoops; 
pan-mats; chopsticks; chopstick cases; ladles and dippers; cooking sieves and sifters; 
chopping boards for kitchen use; rolling pins [for cooking purposes]; grills (cooking 
utensils); toothpicks; lemon squeezers [citrus juicers]; waffle irons [non-electric]; 
cleaning tools and washing utensils; ironing boards; tailors' sprayers; ironing boards 
[kotedai]; marking boards for use with an impress blades [hera-dai]; stirrers for hot 
bathtub water [yukakibo]; bathroom stools; bathroom pails; candle extinguishers; 
candlesticks; cinder sifters for household purposes; coal scuttles; fly swatters; 
mouse traps; flower pots; hydroponic apparatus for domestic horticultural purposes; 
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watering cans; feeding vessels for pets; brushes for pets; chewing goods for pet dogs; 
indoor aquaria and their fittings; bird cages; bird baths; clothes brushes; chamber 
pots; toilet paper holders; piggy banks [not of metal]; lucky charms [omamori]; sacred 
lots [omikuji]; boxes of metal for dispensing paper towels; boot jacks; soap 
dispensers; flower vases; flower bowls; wind chimes; upright signboards of glass or 
ceramics; perfume burners; electric toothbrushes; cosmetic and toilet utensils [other 
than electric toothbrushes]; shoe brushes; shoe horns; shoe shine cloths; handy shoe 
shiners; shoe-trees [stretchers]; portable cooking kits for outdoor use; pig bristles 
[hog bristles for brushes].

類別 Class 36
Arrangement for issuance of credit cards or electronic prepaid cards; credit card 
services, debit card services and electronic funds transfer; providing financial 
information; issuance of electronic prepaid cards; agency services for depositing 
electronic money into cards that electronic money users hold; acceptance of deposits 
[including substitute bond issuance] and acceptance of fixed interval installment 
deposits; loans [financing] and discount of bills; domestic exchange settlement; 
liability guarantee and acceptance of bills; securities lending; acquisition and 
transfer of monetary claims; safekeeping of valuables including securities and 
precious metals [safe deposit services]; money exchange [exchanging money]; 
trusteeship of financial futures contracts; trusteeship of money, securities, monetary 
claims, personal property, land, rights on land fixtures, surface rights or lease on 
land; agencies for bond subscriptions; foreign exchange transactions; letter-of-credit 
related services; brokerage for credit purchase; issue of tokens of value; agencies 
for collecting gas or electric power utility payments; consigned collection of payment 
for goods; buying and selling of securities; trading of securities index futures; 
trading of securities options; trading of overseas market securities futures; agencies 
or brokerage for trading of securities, securities index futures, securities options, 
and overseas market securities futures; agencies or brokerage for entrusting agents 
with on-commission trading in domestic markets of securities, securities index futures 
and securities options; agencies or brokerage for entrusting agents with on-commission 
trading in overseas markets of securities, and securities index futures; agencies or 
brokerage for forward agreement of securities, for forward agreement of securities 
index futures, for forward agreement of securities options, spot and forward 
transaction of securities index futures; brokerage for securities liquidation; 
securities underwriting; securities offering; transaction of securities subscription 
or offering; providing stock market information; agencies for commodity futures 
trading; life insurance brokerage; life insurance underwriting; agencies for non-life 
insurance; claim adjustment for non-life insurance; non-life insurance underwriting; 
insurance premium rate computing; management of buildings; agencies or brokerage for 
renting of buildings; leasing or renting of buildings; purchase and sale of buildings; 
agencies or brokerage for purchase and sale of buildings; real estate appraisal; land 
management; agencies or brokerage for leasing or renting of land; leasing of land; 
purchase and sale of land; agencies or brokerage for purchase or sales of land; 
providing information on buildings or land (real estate affairs); antique appraisal; 
art appraisal; precious stone appraisal; used automobiles appraisal; company credit 
investigation; tax consultancy; tax agency; charitable fund raising; rental of paper 
money and coin counting or processing machines; rental of cash dispensers or 
automated-teller machines; rental of safes.

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：

The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:

類別 Class 1
Surface preparation agents for metals, resins, ceramics or rubbers; heat accumulation 
agents; cleaning agents for use in manufacturing processes; solvents; solvents for 
cleaning machines and apparatus and machine parts; cleaning agents for machines and 
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apparatus and machine parts used in manufacturing processes; carbon materials for 
condensers or rechargeable batteries or oil absorbent, plating solutions, metal oxides 
for sputtering targets, high purity copper sulfate; chemicals; adhesives [not for 
stationery or household purposes]; plant growth regulating preparations; fertilizers; 
ceramic glazings; priming putty; higher fatty acids; nonferrous metals; non-metallic 
minerals; photographic supplies; chemical test paper; artificial sweeteners; flour and 
starch for industrial purposes; unprocessed plastics [plastics in primary form]; pulp; 
antimony; selenium; thallium; tellurium; lithium; silicon for solar batteries; silicon 
for semiconductors.

類別 Class 3
Aromatic hydrocarbons cleaning agents; solvents for cleaning machines and apparatus 
and machine parts; anti-static preparations for household purposes; de-greasing 
preparations for household purposes; rust removing preparations; stain removing 
benzine; fabric softeners for laundry use; laundry bleach; adhesives for affixing 
false hair; adhesives for affixing false eyelashes; laundry starch; seaweed gelatine 
for laundry use [funori]; paint stripping preparations; shoe and boot cream; shoe 
black [shoe polish]; polishing preparations; industrial soaps; soaps and detergents; 
dentifrices; cosmetics and toiletries; natural perfumery made from plants; natural 
perfumery prepared from animal extracts; synthetic perfumery; compound perfumery; food 
flavorings prepared from essential oils; incenses and fragrances; abrasive paper 
[sandpaper]; abrasive cloth; abrasive sand; artificial pumice stone; polishing paper; 
polishing cloth; false nails; false eyelashes.

類別 Class 4
Liquefied petroleum gas; solid lubricants; grease for shoes and boots; leather 
preserving oil and grease; solid fuels; liquid fuels; gaseous fuels; industrial 
gasoline, industrial greases, lubricating oils [industrial lubricants]; mineral oils 
and greases for industrial purposes, not for fuel; non-mineral oils and greases for 
industrial purposes [not for fuel]; waxes [raw material]; lamp wicks; candles.

類別 Class 6
Blinds of metal; irons and steels; nonferrous metals and their alloys for sputtering 
targets; nonferrous metals and their alloys; ores of metal; metal materials for 
building or construction; prefabricated building assembly kits of metal; loading and 
unloading pallets of metal; turn-tables for load handling; traversers for load 
handling; artificial fish reefs of metal; poultry cages of metal; paint spraying 
booths of metal; metal moulds for forming cement products; pulleys [of metal, not 
machine elements]; springs [of metal, not machine elements]; valves [of metal, not 
machine elements]; metal junctions for pipes; metal flanges; keys [mechanical 
element]; cotter pins; railway points; road signs of metal [not luminous nor 
mechanical]; beacons of metal [non-luminous]; liquid storage tanks or reservoirs [of 
metal]; industrial water storage tanks [of metal]; liquefied gas storage tanks [of 
metal]; gas storage tanks [of metal]; internal floating lids of aluminium for use with 
gas or liquefied gas storage tanks; anchors; mooring bitts of metal; mooring bollards 
of metal; containers of metal for transport; anvils; swage blocks; metal hardware; 
wire ropes; wire nets and gauzes; industrial packaging containers of metal [not 
including metal stoppers, lids and caps]; metal stoppers [for industrial packaging 
containers]; metal lids and caps [for industrial packaging containers]; metal 
nameplates and door nameplates; chains for dogs; metal stepladders and ladders; letter 
boxes of metal; hat-hanging hooks of metal; money boxes of metal; water tanks of metal 
for household purposes; tool boxes of metal (empty); towel dispensers of metal; metal 
joinery fittings; safes; door mats of metal; upright signboards of metal; 
transportable greenhouses of metal for household use; metal tombs and metal tomb 
plaques; ferrules of metal for canes and walking-sticks; crampons [climbing irons]; 
carabiners; rock pitons; diving platforms of metal; spurs; sculptures of metal.
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類別 Class 7
Machines for cleaning the inside of engines of automobiles; machines and apparatus for 
cleaning engine cooling systems of automobiles; machines and apparatus for collecting, 
reproducing and filling chlorofluorocarbon for car air-conditioners; metalworking 
machines and tools; mining machines and apparatus; construction machines and 
apparatus; loading-unloading machines and apparatus; fishing machines and instruments; 
apparatus for purifying liquid fuels of biomass; oil refining apparatus; chemical 
processing machines and apparatus; textile machines and apparatus; food or beverage 
processing machines and apparatus; lumbering, woodworking, or veneer or plywood making 
machines and apparatus; pulp making, papermaking or paper-working machines and 
apparatus; printing or bookbinding machines and apparatus; sewing machines; plowing 
machines and implements [other than hand-held tools]; cultivating machines and 
implements; harvesting machines and implements; plant fiber processing machines and 
implements [for making agricultural aids of crude vegetable fibrous materials]; fodder 
presses; fodder cutting machines [feed cutters]; fodder mixing machines [feed mixers]; 
cake-fodder crushing machines [feed mills]; milk filtering machines; milking machines; 
chick brooders; incubators for eggs; sericultural machines and implements; shoe making 
machines; leather tanning machines; tobacco processing machines; glassware 
manufacturing machines and apparatus; painting machines and apparatus; packaging or 
wrapping machines and apparatus; power-operated potters' wheels; plastic processing 
machines and apparatus; semiconductor manufacturing machines and systems; machines and 
apparatus for manufacturing rubber goods; stone working machines and apparatus; non-
electric prime movers, not for land vehicles [other than water mills and wind mills]; 
parts for non-electric prime movers for land vehicles; water mills; wind mills; 
pneumatic or hydraulic machines and instruments; adhesive tape dispensing machines; 
automatic stamping machines; electric washing machines for industrial purposes; food 
mixing machines for commercial use; food peeling machines for commercial use; dish 
washing machines for industrial purposes; food cutting, chopping and slicing machines 
for commercial use; electric wax-polishing machines for industrial purposes; vacuum 
cleaners for industrial purposes; dish washing machines for household purposes; 
electric wax-polishing machines for household purposes; washing machines for household 
purposes; vacuum cleaners for household purposes; electric food blenders [for 
household purposes]; repairing fixing machines and apparatus; mechanical parking 
systems; vehicle washing installations; power sprayers for disinfecting, insecticides 
and deodorants [not for agricultural purposes]; shafts, axles or spindles [not for 
land vehicles]; shaft bearings [machine elements not for land vehicles]; shaft 
couplings or connectors [machine elements not for land vehicles]; bearings [machine 
elements not for land vehicles]; power transmissions and gearing for machines [not for 
land vehicles]; shock absorbers [machine elements not for land vehicles]; springs 
[machine elements not for land vehicles]; brakes [machine elements not for land 
vehicles]; valves [machine elements not for land vehicles]; lawnmowers; curtain 
drawing devices electrically operated; waste compacting machines and apparatus; waste 
crushing machines; starters for motors and engines; AC motors and DC motors [not 
including those for land vehicles but including parts for any AC motors and DC 
motors]; AC generators [alternators]; DC generators; dynamo brushes.

類別 Class 9
Magnetic disks and magnetic tapes whereon computer software is recorded; computer 
peripheral devices; electric calculating machines; billing machines; slide-rules; 
semiconductor wafers; solar batteries; fuel cells; fuel cell generators; card readers; 
films for liquid crystal displays to expand viewing field; batteries for automobiles; 
ear plugs; processed glass [not for building]; electric arc welding machines; electric 
metal cutting machines (by arc, gas or plasma); electric welding apparatus; ozonisers 
[ozonators]; electrolysers [electrolytic cells]; egg-candlers; blueprint apparatus; 
cash registers; coin counting or sorting machines; electric sign boards for displaying 
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target figures and current outputs; photo-copying machines; hand-operated calculators; 
drawing or drafting instruments and apparatus; time and date stamping machines; time 
clocks [time recording devices]; punched card office machines; voting machines; 
postage stamp checking apparatus; vending machines; gasoline station equipment; coin-
operated gates for car parking facilities; life saving apparatus and equipment; fire 
extinguishers; fire hydrants; fire hose nozzles; sprinkler systems for fire 
protection; fire alarms; gas alarms; anti-theft warning apparatus; protective helmets; 
railway signal apparatus, luminous or mechanical; vehicle breakdown warning triangles; 
luminous or mechanical road signs; diving machines and apparatus [not for sports]; 
arcade game consoles adapted for use with an external display screen or monitor; 
electric door openers; simulators for the steering and control of vehicles; sports 
training simulators; laboratory apparatus and instruments; photographic instruments 
and apparatus; cinematographic instruments and apparatus; optical apparatus and 
instruments; measuring or testing machines and instruments; power distribution or 
control machines and apparatus; rotary converters; phase modifiers; batteries and 
cells; electric or magnetic meters and testers; electric wires and cables; electric 
flat irons; electric hair-curlers; electric buzzers; telecommunication devices and 
apparatus; electronic machines, apparatus and their parts; magnetic cores; resistance 
wires; electrodes; fire boats; fire engines; cigar lighters for automobiles; gloves 
for protection against accidents; dust masks; gas masks; welding masks; fireproof 
garments; spectacles [eyeglasses and goggles]; home video game consoles adapted for 
use with an external display screen or monitor; electronic circuits and CD-ROMs 
recorded with programs for hand-held games with liquid crystal displays; weight belts 
[for scuba diving]; inflatable swimming floats; protective helmets for sports; air 
tanks [for scuba diving]; swimming flutter boards; regulators [for scuba diving]; 
phonograph records; metronomes; electronic circuits and CD-ROMs recorded with 
automatic performance programs for electronic musical instruments; downloadable music 
files; exposed cinematographic films; exposed slide films; slide film mounts; 
downloadable image files; recorded video discs and video tapes; electronic 
publications.

類別 Class 11
Heat accumulating materials for air conditioning apparatus; heat accumulating devices; 
heat accumulating tanks for air conditioning apparatus of heat accumulation type; set 
units of toilet bowl and seat; set units of bathroom; drying apparatus [for chemical 
processing]; recuperators [for chemical processing]; steamers [for chemical 
processing]; evaporators [for chemical processing]; distillers [for chemical 
processing]; heat exchangers [for chemical processing]; milk sterilizers; industrial 
furnaces; nuclear reactors [atomic piles]; forage drying apparatus; industrial 
boilers; air-conditioning apparatus [for industrial purposes]; freezing machines and 
apparatus; laundry dryers [electric, for industrial purposes]; machines and apparatus 
for use in beauty salons and barbers' shops [not including hairdressing chairs]; 
cooking equipment for industrial purposes; industrial dish drying apparatus and 
installations; dish disinfectant apparatus for industrial purposes; tap water faucets; 
level controlling valves for tanks; pipe line cocks; waste water treatment tanks [for 
industrial purposes]; septic tanks [for industrial purposes]; garbage incinerators for 
industrial purposes; garbage incinerators for household purposes; solar water heaters; 
water purifying apparatus; electric lamps and lighting apparatus; floor heating 
appliances for household use; household electrothermic appliances; pedestals for water 
taps; washers for water taps; gas water heaters [for household use]; non-electric 
cooking heaters [for household purposes]; kitchen worktops; kitchen sinks; ice chests 
(for household purposes, non-portable); ice-cooling refrigerators [for household 
purposes]; household tap-water filters; bathtubs; standing paper lanterns [andon]; 
portable paper lanterns [chochin]; gas lamps; oil lamps; lamp chimneys; warming pans 
[non-electric]; pocket warmers [non-electric]; stick fuel for Japanese pocket warmers 
[kairo-bai]; hot water bottles [for warming one's feet in bed]; toilet stool units 
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with a washing water squirter; disinfectant dispensers for toilets; toilet bowls; 
seatings for use with Japanese style toilet bowls; waste water treatment tanks for 
household purposes; septic tanks for household purposes; heating or cooling packs 
filled with chemical substances ready to react when required; non-electric heating 
apparatus for household purposes.

類別 Class 12
Rearview mirrors with antidazzle devices for automobiles; ropeways for cargo or 
freight handling; unloading tipplers [for tilting railway freight cars]; pusher cars 
for mining; puller cars for mining; traction engine; non-electric prime movers for 
land vehicles [not including their parts]; shafts, axles or spindles [for land 
vehicles]; shaft bearings [for land vehicles]; shaft couplings or connectors [for land 
vehicles]; bearings for land vehicles; power transmissions and gearings [for land 
vehicles]; shock absorbers [for land vehicles]; springs [for land vehicles]; brakes 
[for land vehicles]; parachutes; anti-theft alarms for vehicles; wheelchairs; AC 
motors or DC motors for land vehicles [not including their parts]; vessels and their 
parts and fittings [other than air cushion vehicles]; air-cushion vehicles; aircraft 
and their parts and fittings; railway rolling stock and their parts and fittings; 
automobiles and their parts and fittings; two-wheeled motor vehicles, bicycles and 
their parts and fittings; baby carriages [prams]; rickshaws; sleighs and sleds 
[vehicles]; wheelbarrows; carts; horse drawn carriages; bicycle trailers [riyakah]; 
adhesive rubber patches for repairing tubes or tires.

類別 Class 37
Installation of air conditioning apparatus of heat accumulation type; installation of 
air conditioning systems; installation of machines and apparatus; corrosion proofing 
works; car washing services; providing coin-operated washing machines; providing coin-
operated drying machines; check and inspection services of underground tanks and 
buried piping; repair works of underground tanks and buried piping; clearance works 
[cleaning services] of soil pollution and land pollution; advisory services relating 
to clearance works [cleaning services] of soil pollution and land pollution; repair, 
maintenance and check of automobiles or two-wheeled motor vehicles; providing 
information relating to repair, maintenance and check of automobiles or two-wheeled 
motor vehicles; brokerage, arrangement and reservation for repair, remodeling, 
maintenance and check of automobiles or two-wheeled motor vehicles; cleaning the 
inside, polishing, waxing and washing of automobiles, and other cleaning services of 
automobiles; coating for maintenance or repair of automobiles; replacement services of 
oils, batteries, tires and structural components of automobiles or two-wheeled motor 
vehicles; attaching glass films for automobiles, repair and maintenance services 
relating to the protecting and treating and polishing of coating films of bodies of 
automobiles, repair of concaves of bodies of automobiles, and other treating and 
processing of automobiles; mining extraction; construction; construction consultancy; 
check or maintenance of building; shipbuilding; repair or maintenance of vessels; 
aircraft maintenance or repair; repair of bicycles; repair or maintenance of 
automobiles; repair or maintenance of railway rolling stock; repair or maintenance of 
two-wheeled motor vehicles; repair or maintenance of cinematographic machines and 
apparatus; repair or maintenance of optical machines and instruments; repair or 
maintenance of photographic machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of loading-
unloading machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of fire alarms; repair or 
maintenance of office machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of air-
conditioning apparatus [for industrial purposes]; burner maintenance or repair; repair 
or maintenance of boilers; pump repair or maintenance; repair or maintenance of 
freezing machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of electronic machines and 
apparatus; repair or maintenance of telephone apparatus; repair of radio or television 
sets; repair or maintenance of telecommunication machines and apparatus [other than 
telephone sets, radio receivers and television receivers]; repair or maintenance of 
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construction machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of consumer electric 
appliances; repair or maintenance of electric lighting apparatus; repair or 
maintenance of power distribution or control machines and apparatus; repair or 
maintenance of power generators; repair or maintenance of electric motors; repair or 
maintenance of laboratory apparatus and instruments; repair or maintenance of 
measuring and testing machines and instruments; repair or maintenance of medical 
machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of firearms; repair or maintenance of 
printing or bookbinding machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of chemical 
processing machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of glassware manufacturing 
machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of fishing machines and instruments; 
repair or maintenance of metalworking machines and tools; repair or maintenance of 
shoe making machines and instruments; repair or maintenance of industrial furnaces; 
repair or maintenance of mining machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of 
rubber-goods manufacturing machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of integrated 
circuits manufacturing machines and systems; repair or maintenance of semiconductor 
manufacturing machines and systems; repair or maintenance of machines and apparatus 
for processing foods or beverages; repair or maintenance of machines and apparatus for 
lumbering, woodworking, or veneer or plywood making; repair or maintenance of textile 
machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of tobacco processing apparatus; repair 
or maintenance of painting machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of plowing 
machines and implements [other than hand-held tools]; repair or maintenance of 
cultivating machines and implements; repair or maintenance of harvesting machines and 
implements; repair or maintenance of plant fiber processing machines and implements; 
repair or maintenance of fodder presses; repair or maintenance of fodder cutters; 
repair or maintenance of fodder mixers; repair or maintenance of fodder mills; repair 
or maintenance of milk filters; repair or maintenance of milking machines; repair or 
maintenance of chick brooders; repair or maintenance of egg incubators; repair or 
maintenance of sericultural machines and implements; repair or maintenance of machines 
and apparatus for pulp-making, papermaking or paper-working; repair or maintenance of 
plastic processing machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of packing or 
wrapping machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of sewing machines; repair or 
maintenance of storage tanks; repair or maintenance of gasoline station equipment; 
repair or maintenance of mechanical parking systems; repair or maintenance of bicycle 
parking apparatus; repair or maintenance of industrial dish washing machines; repair 
or maintenance of cooking apparatus for industrial purposes; repair or maintenance of 
industrial washing machines; repair or maintenance of vehicle washing installation; 
repair or maintenance of vending machines; repair or maintenance of power-driven floor 
cleaning machines; repair or maintenance of amusement machines and apparatus; repair 
or maintenance of machines and apparatus for use in beauty salons or barbers' shops; 
repair or maintenance of water pollution control equipment; repair or maintenance of 
water purifying apparatus; repair or maintenance of waste compacting machines and 
apparatus; repair or maintenance of waste crushing machines and apparatus; repair or 
maintenance of diving machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of nuclear power 
plants; repair or maintenance of chemical plants; furniture restoration; umbrella 
repair; repair or maintenance of musical instruments; safe maintenance or repair; shoe 
repair; clock and watch repair or maintenance; sharpening of scissors and kitchen 
knives; setup or repair of locks; repair or maintenance of gas water heaters; repair 
or maintenance of non-electric cooking heaters; repair or maintenance of cooking pots 
and pans; repair or maintenance of signboards; repair of bags or pouches; repair of 
personal ornaments; repair of toys or dolls; repair of sports equipment; repair of 
billiard equipment; repair of game machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of 
bathtubs; repair of toilet stool units with a washing water squirts; repair of fishing 
tackle; repair of spectacles; fur care and repair; laundering; pressing of clothing; 
clothing repair [mending clothing]; fluffing of cotton batting for futon; repair of 
tatami mats; chimney sweeping; cleaning of building exterior surfaces; window 
cleaning; carpet and rug cleaning; floor polishing; septic tank cleaning; bathtub and 
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bath boiler cleaning; street cleaning; storage tank cleaning; disinfecting of 
telephone hand-sets; vermin exterminating [other than for agriculture, forestry or 
horticulture]; sterilization of medical machines and apparatus; rental of construction 
machines and apparatus; rental of floor cleaning machines; rental of mops; rental of 
car-washing apparatus; rental of electric washing machines; rental of laundry dryers; 
rental of spin dryers for clothes; rental of mining machines and apparatus.

類別 Class 39
Propane gas supplying; liquefied natural gas supplying; liquefied petroleum gas 
supplying; railway transport; car transport; providing road and traffic information; 
vehicle-driving services; marine transport; air transport; packaging of goods; freight 
brokerage; cargo unloading; removal services; brokerage for rental, selling, 
purchasing or chartering of vessels; refloating of ships; ship piloting; tour 
conducting; tour conducting or escorting; travel agencies or liaison services 
(excluding those for lodging); warehousing services; temporary safekeeping of personal 
belongings; temporary storage of deliveries; gas supplying [distribution]; electricity 
distribution; water supplying [distribution]; heat supplying [distribution]; rental of 
warehouse space; parking services; providing toll roads; providing vessel mooring 
facilities; airport services; management of parking places; rental of loading-
unloading machines and apparatus; car rental; rental of vessels; rental of 
wheelchairs; rental of bicycles; rental of aircraft; rental of mechanical parking 
systems; rental of packing or wrapping machines and apparatus; rental of refrigerator-
freezers for household purposes; rental of freezers for household purposes; postal 
services; rental of freezing machines and apparatus; rental of gasoline station 
equipment (not for repair and maintenance of automobiles).

類別 Class 42
Research, collection, management and provision of scientific technology information; 
design of air conditioning systems; design of machines and apparatus; inspection of 
automobiles for automobile safety inspection; research on soil pollution; design of 
plants; engineering of plants; design of oil refining apparatus; engineering of oil 
refining apparatus; agencies for inspection of automobiles and application for 
automobile safety inspection; brokerage and arrangement and reservation for inspection 
of automobiles for automobile safety inspection, brokerage and arrangement and 
reservation for agencies for inspection of automobiles and application for automobile 
safety inspection; chemical analysis of petroleum products; chemical analysis of 
metals; research, exploration and development of petroleum oil and natural gas 
resources; research, development, testing and analysis relating to manufacturing, 
processing and using of petroleum products and raw materials thereof; providing 
meteorological information; architectural design; surveying; geological surveys or 
research; designing of machines, apparatus, instruments [including their parts] or 
systems composed of such machines, apparatus and instruments; designing; computer 
software design, computer programming, or maintenance of computer software; technical 
advice relating to performance and operation of computers, automobiles and other 
machines that require high levels of personal knowledge, skill or experience of the 
operators to meet the required accuracy in operating them; testing, inspection or 
research of pharmaceuticals, cosmetics or foodstuff; research on building construction 
or city planning; testing or research on prevention of pollution; testing or research 
on electricity; testing or research on civil engineering; testing, inspection or 
research on agriculture, livestock breeding or fisheries; testing or research on 
machines, apparatus and instruments; rental of measuring apparatus; rental of 
computers; providing computer programs; rental of laboratory apparatus and 
instruments; rental of drawing instruments.

 
[111] 註冊編號: 

Trade Mark No.: 

301630809
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[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

The applicant claims the colors dark green, 
white as elements of mark "A" in the series.

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址: 
Owner's Name, Address: 

JX Holdings Kabushiki Kaisha (JX Holdings, Inc.)
6-3 Otemachi 2-chome,
Chiyoda-ku, Tokyo,
JAPAN

[740/
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

Wilkinson & Grist
6th Floor, Prince's Building, Chater Road
HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

1,3,4,6,7,9,11,12,37,39,42

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration:
放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender
Taking Effect:

03-06-2010 

06-03-2020

  

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：

Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration:

類別 Class 17
Mica [raw or partly processed]; valves of rubber or vulcanized fiber [not including 
machine elements]; gaskets; junctions for pipes [not of metal]; packings; fire hoses; 
asbestos fire curtains; floating anti-pollution barriers; electrical insulating oils; 
electrical insulating materials; washers of rubber or vulcanized fiber; chemical fiber 
[not for textile use]; asbestos; rock wool; slag wool; rubber thread and covered 
rubber yarn [not for textile use]; chemical fiber yarn and thread [not for textile 
use]; asbestos yarn; asbestos fabrics; asbestos felt; insulating gloves; rubber cords 
and laces; asbestos cords and strings; asbestos nets; industrial packaging containers 
of rubber; rubber stoppers; rubber lids and caps [for industrial packaging 
containers]; plastic sheeting for agricultural purposes; condenser paper; asbestos 
paper; vulcanized fiber; plastic semi-worked products containing carbon fibers, and 
plastic semi-worked products [for use as material]; rubber [raw or semi-worked]; 
soundproofing materials of rock wool [not for building purposes]; asbestos boards; 
asbestos powder.

類別 Class 21
Dental floss [floss for dental purposes]; unworked or semi-worked glass [not for 
building]; mangers for animals [troughs for livestock]; poultry rings; cooking 
skewers; tub brushes; metal brushes; brushes for pipes; industrial brushes; ship-
scrubbing brushes; gloves for household purposes; industrial packaging containers of 
glass [not including glass stoppers, lids and covers]; industrial packaging containers 
of ceramic; glass stoppers [for industrial packaging containers]; glass covers and 
lids [for industrial packaging containers]; cooking pots and pans [non-electric]; 
coffee-pots [non-electric]; Japanese cast iron kettles, non-electric [tetsubin]; 
kettles [non-electric]; tableware; portable coldboxes [non-electric]; rice chests; 
food preserving jars of glass; drinking flasks [for travellers]; vacuum bottles 
[insulated flasks]; ice pails; whisks [non-electric]; cooking strainers; pepper pots; 
sugar bowls; salt shakers; egg cups; napkin holders; napkin rings; trays; toothpick 
holders; colanders; shakers; Japanese style cooked rice scoops [shamoji]; hand-
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operated coffee grinders and pepper mills; cooking funnels; Japanese style wooden 
pestles [surikogi]; Japanese style earthenware mortars [suribachi]; Japanese style 
personal dining trays or stands [zen]; bottle openers; cooking graters; tart scoops; 
pan-mats; chopsticks; chopstick cases; ladles and dippers; cooking sieves and sifters; 
chopping boards for kitchen use; rolling pins [for cooking purposes]; grills (cooking 
utensils); toothpicks; lemon squeezers [citrus juicers]; waffle irons [non-electric]; 
cleaning tools and washing utensils; ironing boards; tailors' sprayers; ironing boards 
[kotedai]; marking boards for use with an impress blades [hera-dai]; stirrers for hot 
bathtub water [yukakibo]; bathroom stools; bathroom pails; candle extinguishers; 
candlesticks; cinder sifters for household purposes; coal scuttles; fly swatters; 
mouse traps; flower pots; hydroponic apparatus for domestic horticultural purposes; 
watering cans; feeding vessels for pets; brushes for pets; chewing goods for pet dogs; 
indoor aquaria and their fittings; bird cages; bird baths; clothes brushes; chamber 
pots; toilet paper holders; piggy banks [not of metal]; lucky charms [omamori]; sacred 
lots [omikuji]; boxes of metal for dispensing paper towels; boot jacks; soap 
dispensers; flower vases; flower bowls; wind chimes; upright signboards of glass or 
ceramics; perfume burners; electric toothbrushes; cosmetic and toilet utensils [other 
than electric toothbrushes]; shoe brushes; shoe horns; shoe shine cloths; handy shoe 
shiners; shoe-trees [stretchers]; portable cooking kits for outdoor use; pig bristles 
[hog bristles for brushes].

類別 Class 36
Arrangement for issuance of credit cards or electronic prepaid cards; credit card 
services, debit card services and electronic funds transfer; providing financial 
information; issuance of electronic prepaid cards; agency services for depositing 
electronic money into cards that electronic money users hold; acceptance of deposits 
[including substitute bond issuance] and acceptance of fixed interval installment 
deposits; loans [financing] and discount of bills; domestic exchange settlement; 
liability guarantee and acceptance of bills; securities lending; acquisition and 
transfer of monetary claims; safekeeping of valuables including securities and 
precious metals [safe deposit services]; money exchange [exchanging money]; 
trusteeship of financial futures contracts; trusteeship of money, securities, monetary 
claims, personal property, land, rights on land fixtures, surface rights or lease on 
land; agencies for bond subscriptions; foreign exchange transactions; letter-of-credit 
related services; brokerage for credit purchase; issue of tokens of value; agencies 
for collecting gas or electric power utility payments; consigned collection of payment 
for goods; buying and selling of securities; trading of securities index futures; 
trading of securities options; trading of overseas market securities futures; agencies 
or brokerage for trading of securities, securities index futures, securities options, 
and overseas market securities futures; agencies or brokerage for entrusting agents 
with on-commission trading in domestic markets of securities, securities index futures 
and securities options; agencies or brokerage for entrusting agents with on-commission 
trading in overseas markets of securities, and securities index futures; agencies or 
brokerage for forward agreement of securities, for forward agreement of securities 
index futures, for forward agreement of securities options, spot and forward 
transaction of securities index futures; brokerage for securities liquidation; 
securities underwriting; securities offering; transaction of securities subscription 
or offering; providing stock market information; agencies for commodity futures 
trading; life insurance brokerage; life insurance underwriting; agencies for non-life 
insurance; claim adjustment for non-life insurance; non-life insurance underwriting; 
insurance premium rate computing; management of buildings; agencies or brokerage for 
renting of buildings; leasing or renting of buildings; purchase and sale of buildings; 
agencies or brokerage for purchase and sale of buildings; real estate appraisal; land 
management; agencies or brokerage for leasing or renting of land; leasing of land; 
purchase and sale of land; agencies or brokerage for purchase or sales of land; 
providing information on buildings or land (real estate affairs); antique appraisal; 
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art appraisal; precious stone appraisal; used automobiles appraisal; company credit 
investigation; tax consultancy; tax agency; charitable fund raising; rental of paper 
money and coin counting or processing machines; rental of cash dispensers or 
automated-teller machines; rental of safes.

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：

The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:

類別 Class 1
Surface preparation agents for metals, resins, ceramics or rubbers; heat accumulation 
agents; cleaning agents for use in manufacturing processes; solvents; solvents for 
cleaning machines and apparatus and machine parts; cleaning agents for machines and 
apparatus and machine parts used in manufacturing processes; carbon materials for 
condensers or rechargeable batteries or oil absorbent, plating solutions, metal oxides 
for sputtering targets, high purity copper sulfate; chemicals; adhesives [not for 
stationery or household purposes]; plant growth regulating preparations; fertilizers; 
ceramic glazings; priming putty; higher fatty acids; antimony; thallium; lithium; non-
metallic minerals; photographic supplies; chemical test paper; artificial sweeteners; 
flour and starch for industrial purposes; unprocessed plastics [plastics in primary 
form]; pulp; antimony; selenium; thallium; tellurium; lithium; silicon for solar 
batteries; silicon for semiconductors.

類別 Class 3
Aromatic hydrocarbons cleaning agents; solvents for cleaning machines and apparatus 
and machine parts; anti-static preparations for household purposes; de-greasing 
preparations for household purposes; rust removing preparations; stain removing 
benzine; fabric softeners for laundry use; laundry bleach; adhesives for affixing 
false hair; adhesives for affixing false eyelashes; laundry starch; seaweed gelatine 
for laundry use [funori]; paint stripping preparations; shoe and boot cream; shoe 
black [shoe polish]; polishing preparations; industrial soaps; soaps and detergents; 
dentifrices; cosmetics and toiletries; natural perfumery made from plants; natural 
perfumery prepared from animal extracts; synthetic perfumery; compound perfumery; food 
flavorings prepared from essential oils; incenses and fragrances; abrasive paper 
[sandpaper]; abrasive cloth; abrasive sand; artificial pumice stone; polishing paper; 
polishing cloth; false nails; false eyelashes.

類別 Class 4
Liquefied petroleum gas; solid lubricants; grease for shoes and boots; leather 
preserving oil and grease; solid fuels; liquid fuels; gaseous fuels; industrial 
gasoline, industrial greases, lubricating oils [industrial lubricants]; mineral oils 
and greases for industrial purposes, not for fuel; non-mineral oils and greases for 
industrial purposes [not for fuel]; waxes [raw material]; lamp wicks; candles.

類別 Class 6
Blinds of metal; irons and steels; nonferrous metals and their alloys for sputtering 
targets; nonferrous metals and their alloys; ores of metal; metal materials for 
building or construction; prefabricated building assembly kits of metal; loading and 
unloading pallets of metal; turn-tables for load handling; traversers for load 
handling; artificial fish reefs of metal; poultry cages of metal; paint spraying 
booths of metal; metal moulds for forming cement products; pulleys [of metal, not 
machine elements]; springs [of metal, not machine elements]; valves [of metal, not 
machine elements]; metal junctions for pipes; metal flanges; keys [mechanical 
element]; cotter pins; railway points; road signs of metal [not luminous nor 
mechanical]; beacons of metal [non-luminous]; liquid storage tanks or reservoirs [of 
metal]; industrial water storage tanks [of metal]; liquefied gas storage tanks [of 
metal]; gas storage tanks [of metal]; internal floating lids of aluminium for use with 
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gas or liquefied gas storage tanks; anchors; mooring bitts of metal; mooring bollards 
of metal; containers of metal for transport; anvils; swage blocks; metal hardware; 
wire ropes; wire nets and gauzes; industrial packaging containers of metal [not 
including metal stoppers, lids and caps]; metal stoppers [for industrial packaging 
containers]; metal lids and caps [for industrial packaging containers]; metal 
nameplates and door nameplates; chains for dogs; metal stepladders and ladders; letter 
boxes of metal; hat-hanging hooks of metal; money boxes of metal; water tanks of metal 
for household purposes; tool boxes of metal (empty); towel dispensers of metal; metal 
joinery fittings; safes; upright signboards of metal; transportable greenhouses of 
metal for household use; metal tombs and metal tomb plaques; ferrules of metal for 
canes and walking-sticks; crampons [climbing irons]; carabiners; rock pitons; diving 
platforms of metal; spurs; sculptures of metal.

類別 Class 7
Machines for cleaning the inside of engines of automobiles; machines and apparatus for 
cleaning engine cooling systems of automobiles; machines and apparatus for collecting, 
reproducing and filling chlorofluorocarbon for car air-conditioners; metalworking 
machines and tools; mining machines and apparatus; construction machines and 
apparatus; loading-unloading machines and apparatus; fishing machines and instruments; 
apparatus for purifying liquid fuels of biomass; oil refining apparatus; chemical 
processing machines and apparatus; textile machines and apparatus; food or beverage 
processing machines and apparatus; lumbering, woodworking, or veneer or plywood making 
machines and apparatus; pulp making, papermaking or paper-working machines and 
apparatus; printing or bookbinding machines and apparatus; sewing machines; plowing 
machines and implements [other than hand-held tools]; cultivating machines and 
implements; harvesting machines and implements; plant fiber processing machines and 
implements [for making agricultural aids of crude vegetable fibrous materials]; fodder 
presses; fodder cutting machines [feed cutters]; fodder mixing machines [feed mixers]; 
cake-fodder crushing machines [feed mills]; milk filtering machines; milking machines; 
chick brooders; incubators for eggs; sericultural machines and implements; shoe making 
machines; leather tanning machines; tobacco processing machines; glassware 
manufacturing machines and apparatus; painting machines and apparatus; packaging or 
wrapping machines and apparatus; power-operated potters' wheels; plastic processing 
machines and apparatus; semiconductor manufacturing machines and systems; machines and 
apparatus for manufacturing rubber goods; stone working machines and apparatus; non-
electric prime movers, not for land vehicles [other than water mills and wind mills]; 
parts for non-electric prime movers for land vehicles; water mills; wind mills; 
pneumatic or hydraulic machines and instruments; adhesive tape dispensing machines; 
automatic stamping machines; electric washing machines for industrial purposes; food 
mixing machines for commercial use; food peeling machines for commercial use; dish 
washing machines for industrial purposes; food cutting, chopping and slicing machines 
for commercial use; electric wax-polishing machines for industrial purposes; vacuum 
cleaners for industrial purposes; dish washing machines for household purposes; 
electric wax-polishing machines for household purposes; washing machines for household 
purposes; vacuum cleaners for household purposes; electric food blenders [for 
household purposes]; repairing fixing machines and apparatus; mechanical parking 
systems; vehicle washing installations; power sprayers for disinfecting, insecticides 
and deodorants [not for agricultural purposes]; shafts, axles or spindles [not for 
land vehicles]; shaft bearings [machine elements not for land vehicles]; shaft 
couplings or connectors [machine elements not for land vehicles]; bearings [machine 
elements not for land vehicles]; power transmissions and gearing for machines [not for 
land vehicles]; shock absorbers [machine elements not for land vehicles]; springs 
[machine elements not for land vehicles]; brakes [machine elements not for land 
vehicles]; valves [machine elements not for land vehicles]; lawnmowers; curtain 
drawing devices electrically operated; waste compacting machines and apparatus; waste 
crushing machines; starters for motors and engines; AC motors and DC motors [not 
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including those for land vehicles but including parts for any AC motors and DC 
motors]; AC generators [alternators]; DC generators; dynamo brushes.

類別 Class 9
Magnetic disks and magnetic tapes whereon computer software is recorded; computer 
peripheral devices; electric calculating machines; billing machines; slide-rules; 
semiconductor wafers; solar batteries; fuel cells; fuel cell generators; card readers; 
films for liquid crystal displays to expand viewing field; batteries for automobiles; 
ear plugs; processed glass [not for building]; electric arc welding machines; electric 
metal cutting machines (by arc, gas or plasma); electric welding apparatus; ozonisers 
[ozonators]; electrolysers [electrolytic cells]; egg-candlers; blueprint apparatus; 
cash registers; coin counting or sorting machines; electric sign boards for displaying 
target figures and current outputs; photo-copying machines; hand-operated calculators; 
drawing or drafting instruments and apparatus; time and date stamping machines; time 
clocks [time recording devices]; punched card office machines; voting machines; 
postage stamp checking apparatus; vending machines; gasoline station equipment; coin-
operated gates for car parking facilities; life saving apparatus and equipment; fire 
extinguishers; fire hydrants; fire hose nozzles; sprinkler systems for fire 
protection; fire alarms; gas alarms; anti-theft warning apparatus; protective helmets; 
railway signal apparatus, luminous or mechanical; vehicle breakdown warning triangles; 
luminous or mechanical road signs; diving machines and apparatus [not for sports]; 
arcade game consoles adapted for use with an external display screen or monitor; 
electric door openers; simulators for the steering and control of vehicles; sports 
training simulators; laboratory apparatus and instruments; photographic instruments 
and apparatus; cinematographic instruments and apparatus; optical apparatus and 
instruments; measuring or testing machines and instruments; power distribution or 
control machines and apparatus; rotary converters; phase modifiers; batteries and 
cells; electric or magnetic meters and testers; electric wires and cables; electric 
flat irons; electric hair-curlers; electric buzzers; telecommunication devices and 
apparatus; electronic machines, apparatus and their parts; magnetic cores; resistance 
wires; electrodes; fire boats; fire engines; cigar lighters for automobiles; gloves 
for protection against accidents; dust masks; gas masks; welding masks; fireproof 
garments; spectacles [eyeglasses and goggles]; home video game consoles adapted for 
use with an external display screen or monitor; electronic circuits and CD-ROMs 
recorded with programs for hand-held games with liquid crystal displays; weight belts 
[for scuba diving]; inflatable swimming floats; protective helmets for sports; air 
tanks [for scuba diving]; swimming flutter boards; regulators [for scuba diving]; 
phonograph records; metronomes; electronic circuits and CD-ROMs recorded with 
automatic performance programs for electronic musical instruments; downloadable music 
files; exposed cinematographic films; exposed slide films; slide film mounts; 
downloadable image files; recorded video discs and video tapes; electronic 
publications.

類別 Class 11
Heat accumulating materials for air conditioning apparatus; heat accumulating devices; 
heat accumulating tanks for air conditioning apparatus of heat accumulation type; set 
units of toilet bowl and seat; set units of bathroom; drying apparatus [for chemical 
processing]; recuperators [for chemical processing]; steamers [for chemical 
processing]; evaporators [for chemical processing]; distillers [for chemical 
processing]; heat exchangers [for chemical processing]; milk sterilizers; industrial 
furnaces; nuclear reactors [atomic piles]; forage drying apparatus; industrial 
boilers; air-conditioning apparatus [for industrial purposes]; freezing machines and 
apparatus; laundry dryers [electric, for industrial purposes]; machines and apparatus 
for use in beauty salons and barbers' shops [not including hairdressing chairs]; 
cooking equipment for industrial purposes; industrial dish drying apparatus and 
installations; dish disinfectant apparatus for industrial purposes; tap water faucets; 
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level controlling valves for tanks; pipe line cocks; waste water treatment tanks [for 
industrial purposes]; septic tanks [for industrial purposes]; garbage incinerators for 
industrial purposes; garbage incinerators for household purposes; solar water heaters; 
water purifying apparatus; electric lamps and lighting apparatus; floor heating 
appliances for household use; household electrothermic appliances; pedestals for water 
taps; washers for water taps; gas water heaters [for household use]; non-electric 
cooking heaters [for household purposes]; kitchen worktops; kitchen sinks; ice chests 
(for household purposes, non-portable); ice-cooling refrigerators [for household 
purposes]; household tap-water filters; bathtubs; standing paper lanterns [andon]; 
portable paper lanterns [chochin]; gas lamps; oil lamps; lamp chimneys; warming pans 
[non-electric]; pocket warmers [non-electric]; stick fuel for Japanese pocket warmers 
[kairo-bai]; hot water bottles [for warming one's feet in bed]; toilet stool units 
with a washing water squirter; disinfectant dispensers for toilets; toilet bowls; 
seatings for use with Japanese style toilet bowls; waste water treatment tanks for 
household purposes; septic tanks for household purposes; heating or cooling packs 
filled with chemical substances ready to react when required; non-electric heating 
apparatus for household purposes.

類別 Class 12
Rearview mirrors with antidazzle devices for automobiles; ropeways for cargo or 
freight handling; unloading tipplers [for tilting railway freight cars]; pusher cars 
for mining; puller cars for mining; traction engine; non-electric prime movers for 
land vehicles [not including their parts]; shafts, axles or spindles [for land 
vehicles]; shaft bearings [for land vehicles]; shaft couplings or connectors [for land 
vehicles]; bearings for land vehicles; power transmissions and gearings [for land 
vehicles]; shock absorbers [for land vehicles]; springs [for land vehicles]; brakes 
[for land vehicles]; parachutes; anti-theft alarms for vehicles; wheelchairs; AC 
motors or DC motors for land vehicles [not including their parts]; vessels and their 
parts and fittings [other than air cushion vehicles]; air-cushion vehicles; aircraft 
and their parts and fittings; railway rolling stock and their parts and fittings; 
automobiles and their parts and fittings; two-wheeled motor vehicles, bicycles and 
their parts and fittings; baby carriages [prams]; rickshaws; sleighs and sleds 
[vehicles]; wheelbarrows; carts; horse drawn carriages; bicycle trailers [riyakah]; 
adhesive rubber patches for repairing tubes or tires.

類別 Class 37
Installation of air conditioning apparatus of heat accumulation type; installation of 
air conditioning systems; installation of machines and apparatus; corrosion proofing 
works; car washing services; rental of coin-operated washing machines; rental of coin-
operated drying machines; construction project check and inspection services of 
underground tanks and buried piping; repair works of underground tanks and buried 
piping; clearance works of soil pollution and land pollution; advisory services 
relating to clearance works of soil pollution and land pollution; repair, remodeling, 
maintenance and check of automobiles or two-wheeled motor vehicles; providing 
information relating to repair, remodeling, maintenance and check of automobiles or 
two-wheeled motor vehicles; arrangement and reservation for repair, remodeling, 
maintenance and check of automobiles or two-wheeled motor vehicles; cleaning the 
inside, polishing, waxing and washing of automobiles, and other cleaning services of 
automobiles; coating for maintenance or repair of automobiles; replacement services of 
oils, batteries, tires and structural components of automobiles or two-wheeled motor 
vehicles; installation services relating to glass films for automobiles, repair and 
maintenance services relating to the protecting and treating and polishing of coating 
films of bodies of automobiles, repair of concaves of bodies of automobiles; mining 
extraction: construction; construction consultancy; operation, check or maintenance of 
building; shipbuilding; repair or maintenance of vessels; aircraft maintenance or 
repair; repair of bicycles; repair or maintenance of automobiles; repair or 
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maintenance of railway rolling stock; repair or maintenance of two-wheeled motor 
vehicles; repair or maintenance of cinematographic machines and apparatus; repair or 
maintenance of optical machines and instruments; repair or maintenance of photographic 
machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of loading-unloading machines and 
apparatus; repair or maintenance of fire alarms; repair or maintenance of office 
machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of air-conditioning apparatus [for 
industrial purposes]; burner maintenance or repair; repair or maintenance of boilers; 
pump repair or maintenance; repair or maintenance of freezing machines and apparatus; 
repair or maintenance of electronic machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of 
telephone apparatus; repair of radio or television sets; repair or maintenance of 
telecommunication machines and apparatus [other than telephone sets, radio receivers 
and television receivers]; repair or maintenance of construction machines and 
apparatus; repair or maintenance of consumer electric appliances; repair or 
maintenance of electric lighting apparatus; repair or maintenance of power 
distribution or control machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of power 
generators; repair or maintenance of electric motors; repair or maintenance of 
laboratory apparatus and instruments; repair or maintenance of measuring and testing 
machines and instruments; repair or maintenance of medical machines and apparatus; 
repair or maintenance of firearms; repair or maintenance of printing or bookbinding 
machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of chemical processing machines and 
apparatus; repair or maintenance of glassware manufacturing machines and apparatus; 
repair or maintenance of fishing machines and instruments; repair or maintenance of 
metalworking machines and tools; repair or maintenance of shoe making machines and 
instruments; repair or maintenance of industrial furnaces; repair or maintenance of 
mining machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of rubber-goods manufacturing 
machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of integrated circuits manufacturing 
machines and systems; repair or maintenance of semiconductor manufacturing machines 
and systems; repair or maintenance of machines and apparatus for processing foods or 
beverages; repair or maintenance of machines and apparatus for lumbering, woodworking, 
or veneer or plywood making; repair or maintenance of textile machines and apparatus; 
repair or maintenance of tobacco processing apparatus; repair or maintenance of 
painting machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of plowing machines and 
implements [other than hand-held tools]; repair or maintenance of cultivating machines 
and implements; repair or maintenance of harvesting machines and implements; repair or 
maintenance of plant fiber processing machines and implements; repair or maintenance 
of fodder presses; repair or maintenance of fodder cutters; repair or maintenance of 
fodder mixers; repair or maintenance of fodder mills; repair or maintenance of milk 
filters; repair or maintenance of milking machines; repair or maintenance of chick 
brooders; repair or maintenance of egg incubators; repair or maintenance of 
sericultural machines and implements; repair or maintenance of machines and apparatus 
for pulp-making, papermaking or paper-working; repair or maintenance of plastic 
processing machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of packing or wrapping 
machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of sewing machines; repair or 
maintenance of storage tanks; repair or maintenance of gasoline station equipment; 
repair or maintenance of mechanical parking systems; repair or maintenance of bicycle 
parking apparatus; repair or maintenance of industrial dish washing machines; repair 
or maintenance of cooking apparatus for industrial purposes; repair or maintenance of 
industrial washing machines; repair or maintenance of vehicle washing installation; 
repair or maintenance of vending machines; repair or maintenance of power-driven floor 
cleaning machines; repair or maintenance of amusement machines and apparatus; repair 
or maintenance of machines and apparatus for use in beauty salons or barbers' shops; 
repair or maintenance of water pollution control equipment; repair or maintenance of 
water purifying apparatus; repair or maintenance of waste compacting machines and 
apparatus; repair or maintenance of waste crushing machines and apparatus; repair or 
maintenance of diving machines and apparatus; repair or maintenance of nuclear power 
plants; repair or maintenance of chemical plants; furniture restoration; umbrella 
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repair; repair or maintenance of musical instruments; safe maintenance or repair; shoe 
repair; clock and watch repair or maintenance; sharpening of scissors and kitchen 
knives; installation or repair of locks; repair or maintenance of gas water heaters; 
repair or maintenance of non-electric cooking heaters; repair or maintenance of 
cooking pots and pans; repair or maintenance of signboards; repair of bags or pouches; 
repair of personal ornaments; repair of toys or dolls; repair of sports equipment; 
repair of billiard equipment; repair of game machines and apparatus; repair or 
maintenance of bathtubs; repair of toilet stool units with a washing water squirts; 
repair of fishing tackle; repair of spectacles; fur care and repair; laundering; 
pressing of clothing; clothing repair [mending clothing]; fluffing of cotton batting 
for futon; repair of tatami mats; chimney sweeping; cleaning of building exterior 
surfaces; window cleaning; carpet and rug cleaning; floor polishing; septic tank 
cleaning; bathtub and bath boiler cleaning; street cleaning; storage tank cleaning; 
disinfecting of telephone hand-sets; vermin exterminating [other than for agriculture, 
forestry or horticulture]; sterilization of medical machines and apparatus; rental of 
construction machines and apparatus; rental of floor cleaning machines; rental of 
mops; rental of car-washing apparatus; rental of electric washing machines; rental of 
laundry dryers; rental of spin dryers for clothes; rental of mining machines and 
apparatus.

類別 Class 39
Propane gas supplying; liquefied natural gas supplying; liquefied petroleum gas 
supplying; railway transport; car transport; providing road and traffic information; 
vehicle-driving services; marine transport; air transport; packaging of goods; freight 
brokerage; cargo unloading; removal services; brokerage for rental, selling, 
purchasing or chartering of vessels; refloating of ships; ship piloting; tour 
conducting; tour conducting or escorting; travel agencies or liaison services 
(excluding those for lodging); warehousing services; temporary safekeeping of personal 
belongings; temporary storage of deliveries; gas supplying [distribution]; electricity 
distribution; water supplying [distribution]; heat supplying [distribution]; rental of 
warehouse space; parking services; providing toll roads; providing vessel mooring 
facilities; airport services; management of parking places; rental of loading-
unloading machines and apparatus; car rental; rental of vessels; rental of 
wheelchairs; rental of bicycles; rental of aircraft; rental of mechanical parking 
systems; rental of packing or wrapping machines and apparatus; rental of refrigerator-
freezers for household purposes; rental of freezers for household purposes; postal 
services; rental of freezing machines and apparatus; rental of gasoline station 
equipment (not for repair and maintenance of automobiles).

類別 Class 42
Research, collection, management and provision of scientific technology information; 
design of air conditioning systems; design of machines and apparatus; inspection of 
automobiles for automobile safety inspection; research on soil pollution; design of 
plants; engineering of plants; design of oil refining apparatus; engineering of oil 
refining apparatus; agencies for inspection of automobiles and application for 
automobile safety inspection; brokerage and arrangement and reservation for inspection 
of automobiles for automobile safety inspection, brokerage and arrangement and 
reservation for agencies for inspection of automobiles and application for automobile 
safety inspection; chemical analysis of petroleum products; chemical analysis of 
metals; research, exploration and development of petroleum oil and natural gas 
resources; research, development, testing and analysis relating to manufacturing, 
processing and using of petroleum products and raw materials thereof; providing 
meteorological information; architectural design; surveying; geological surveys or 
research; designing of machines, apparatus, instruments [including their parts] or 
systems composed of such machines, apparatus and instruments; designing; computer 
software design, computer programming, or maintenance of computer software; technical 
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advice relating to performance and operation of computers, automobiles and other 
machines that require high levels of personal knowledge, skill or experience of the 
operators to meet the required accuracy in operating them; testing, inspection or 
research of pharmaceuticals, cosmetics or foodstuff; research on building construction 
or city planning; testing or research on prevention of pollution; testing or research 
on electricity; testing or research on civil engineering; testing, inspection or 
research on agriculture, livestock breeding or fisheries; testing or research on 
machines, apparatus and instruments; rental of measuring apparatus; rental of 
computers; providing computer programs; rental of laboratory apparatus and 
instruments; rental of drawing instruments.

 
[111] 註冊編號: 

Trade Mark No.: 

301634553

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址: 
Owner's Name, Address: 

Home Box Office, Inc.
30 Hudson Yards, 45th Floor,
New York, NY 10001,
UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

[740/
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

DEACONS
5th Floor, Alexandra House
Central
HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9,41

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration:
放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender
Taking Effect:

08-06-2010 

09-03-2020

  

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：

Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration:

類別 Class 16
Printed matter and paper goods, all featuring content from or related to a television 
series of the same name; pens, pencils.

類別 Class 18
All purpose tote bags, carrying bags, duffle bags, handbags, clutch bags and purses, 
shoulder bags, sports bags, backpacks, messenger bags, wallets, wristlet bags, 
cosmetic bags sold empty; umbrellas; all the aforementioned goods related to a 
television series of the same name.

類別 Class 21
Beverageware, dishes, plates, bowls, saucers and trays made of glass, porcelain, 
ceramic or earthenware; wine buckets, bottle openers; household and kitchen utensils; 
containers for household or kitchen use; porcelain figurines; all the aforementioned 
goods related to a television series of the same name.
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類別 Class 25
Clothing, namely undergarments, sleepwear, hosiery, robes, loungewear, sportswear 
[other than golf gloves or helmets], beachwear, jackets, casual clothing, exercise 
clothing, bath robes, Halloween costumes; headgear, namely hats, visors, caps; 
footwear; all the aforementioned goods related to a television series of the same 
name.

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：

The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:

類別 Class 9
Pre-recorded DVDs featuring a television series; downloadable screensavers, ring tones 
and ring backs available via a global computer network and wireless devices featuring 
content from or related to an ongoing television series; pre-recorded video clips, 
video shorts and promotional spots on CDs, video tapes and DVDs featuring content from 
or related to a television series; digital materials, namely, downloadable pre-
recorded video files and graphics files for use in handheld wireless devices all 
featuring content from or related to an ongoing television series; interactive 
electronic, computer and video game disks; headphones, earphones, ear buds; mouse 
pads; gaming devices, namely, gaming machines, slot machines, bingo machines with 
video output; interactive electronic games or video games [adapted for use with 
television receivers only] downloadable from the internet featuring content from or 
related to a television series.

類別 Class 41
Entertainment services in the nature of an ongoing television series; interactive 
online entertainment in the nature of providing a website containing photographic, 
video and prose presentations, related video clips and other multimedia materials 
featuring content from or related to a television series; services of providing 
interactive electronic games or video games accessible on the internet [not 
downloadable] featuring content from or related to a television series.

 


